

Durham University Library

Catalogue of David Brooks Papers

Date range of material: c.1910 - 1993

Durham University Library January 2020

Contents

Preface	iii
Introduction	1
Catalogue of material:	
Field Notes	3
Reading, Teaching, Administration	10
Photographs and Sound Recordings	17
Islam, Religion and Pilgrimage	22
Migration and Political Leadersip	26
Women, Dance, and Films People of the Wind and Grass	38
Research Notes from the National Archives and India Office	46
Post-Revolutionary Iran Newspaper Cuttings and Printed Ephemera	49
Index Cards	53
Offprints and Publications	54
Lecture Notes, Newspaper Cuttings and Offprints	59

Preface

Creation of catalogue

Catalogue by Susan Wright, augmented by Michael Stansfield

Contact details

Palace Green Durham DH1 3RN England Telephone: 0191 334 2972 Email: PG.Library@durham.ac.uk URL: http://www.dur.ac.uk/library/asc/ ark:/32150/s1b8515n444/PDF

Introduction

Collection title: David Brooks Papers Reference code: GB-0033-BRO Dates of creation: c.1910 - 1993 Extent: 7 metres Repository: Durham University Library, Archives and Special Collections Creator: David Brooks (1940-1994) Language of material: English, Persian

Contents

David Brooks published relatively little during his lifetime, and his collection includes a number of conference papers, and draft book chapters describing Bakhtiari life, and related subjects such as Islam, religion, pilgrimgage, political leadership, women and dance. There is copious raw material from his fieldwork in the form of field notes, and also lecture notes and drafts for papers, and also a quantity of photographic, film and audio tape/cassette material. There are also files of archival research notes, especially from the National Archives in Kew and the India Office, index cards, some administrative papers from his time at Durham University, including grant applications, and quantites of newspaper cuttings on post-revolutionary Iran, and offprints, magazines, pamphlets and some books on Iran.

Biography

David H.M. Brooks was born on 27 June 1940, the second son of Alexander Brooks of Carluke, Lanarkshire, where the family had owned a High St store for 6 generations. He graduated from Glasgow University in 1962 with a BA in Psychology and went on to Balliol College, Oxford where he was awarded a Diploma in Social Anthropology in 1963. The next four years were interspersed with research trips to Iran and efforts to make contact with the Bakhtiari nomads in the south-west of the country, whose Spring migrations he accompanied in 1964 and 1966. He was accompanied by his wife, Marianne, a nurse who established a medical clinic in the region and worked in a Tehran hospital during their visits. Whilst in Iran he almost died from cholera and was later almost killed when, in 1966, a car ploughed into the one in which he was sitting. As a result of the latter, he lost his spleen, part of a lung and severely damaged his diaphragm which compromised his health for years to come.

He was appointed lecturer in the Anthropology of the Middle East at Durham's newly formed Anthropology Department in 1968. David taught at Durham for over two decades, during which time he established himself as an inspirational and invigorating teacher and, in the words of one colleague at the time, 'a true intellectual'. He was well known for spending evenings and sometimes the entire night before a lecture, preparing new and deeply thought-provoking material delivered with an engaging mix of authority and humour, and mostly from memory. Judith Okely, a colleague in the 1970s described how some students would go down to the banks of the River Wear just to sit, with their heads spinning after his lectures. His appeal was puzzling to some and it was suggested that on occasion, colleagues would try and listen outside his seminars in order to understand his draw.

His academic interests covered the Middle East, particularly Iran, and also Afghanistan, and Morocco, nomadic and tribal populations, Sufism, Shi'a Islam, tribal organisation in Iran with special reference to the history of tribe-state relationships and problems of settlement, religious and cultural symbolism, ritual and the performing arts - music, dance, poetry - in Iran, cognitive and cultural anthropology, structuralism, semiology and hermeneutics. He was also an adviser and script writer for the Oscar nominated film *People* of the Wind.

In 1986 David was diagnosed with lung cancer and had to have one of his lungs removed. Unfortunately, it was his good lung that was removed and he was left with the lung that had already been badly damaged in the earlier car crash. He had also been a heavy smoker for many years. He was a man of remarkable spirit and tenacity. David was reliant on a ventilator for the last few years of his life, but always ensured he had plenty of oxygen available when friends came round to talk.

David Brooks died on 29 April 1994 at the age of 53, a few years after his wife Marianne passed away. He left behind two sons, Ruaridh and Robb.

Accession details

Given by Prof Susan Wright of Aarhus University, Denmark, (David Brooks's literary executor) 20 December 2016 (Acc No Misc.2016/17:58), with a further box of material from Prof Bob Simpson of the Durham University Anthropology Department, 30 August 2018 (Acc No Misc. 2018/19:9)

Previous custodial history

Held in his departmental office and then by his literay executor.

Arrangement

As arranged by Susan Wright:

- 1. Field notes
- 2. Reading and teaching and administration
- 3. Photographs and sound recordings
- 4. Draft papers on Islam, religion, and pilgrimage
- 5. Field notes and photographs on migration and political leadership
- 6. Notes and papers on women and dance, and for films People of the wind and Grass
- 7. Public Record Office and India Office notes
- 8. Post-revolutionary Iran materials and newspaper cuttings
- 9. Index cards
- 10. Offprints and literature
- 11. Lecture notes, newspaper cuttings and offprints

Conditions of access

Open for consultation.

Copyright and copying

Permission to make any published use of material from the collection must be sought in advance from pg.library@durham.ac.uk and, where appropriate, from the copyright owner. The Library will assist where possible with identifying copyright owners, but responsibility for ensuring copyright clearance rests with the user of the material

Technical requirements

The audio-visual material will require specialist equipment to access

Appraisal None carried out

Accruals None anticipated

Form of citation

The form of citation should use the code GB-0033-BRO, or the collection name David Brooks Papers, followed by the *reference number*

To order items in the searchroom, use the collection reference code(s), derived by removing the repository code (GB-0033-), followed by the reference number. Citing the section of the finding aid is useful.

Processing

Listed in WORD by Prof Susan Wright; some sections list and digitised by Izzy Davies (student intern) 2017 and others augmented in XML by Sophia Patel (student) 2017; all incorporated into XML and augmented by Michael Stansfield October-December 2019

Bibliography

D.H.M. Brooks, People of the wind: Bakhtiari nomads of south west Iran, (1981)

D.H.M. Brooks, The enemy within: limitations of leadership in the Bakhtiari, (1982)

D.H.M. Brooks, The unity of the mind, (1994)

Copies

Digital copies of some of the material in his papers, with more information on the man and his work, can be found on the Anthropology Department website at https://www.dur.ac.uk/anthropology/undergraduatestudy/david_brooks_prize/

Related material - here

After his death, many of Brooks's books were donated to libraries (many went to the growing anthropology library at the then Queen's Campus, Stockton) and others were distributed amongst his students.

Field Notes

```
BRO 1
```

BRO 1/1-32 1964 - c.1976

Field notes, diaries, bibliographies and notes on Anthropology reading whilst in Iran 1964

1. Diary, originally BOAC, January 1964 - January 1965, incomplete, with notes and addresses.

2. Field Notes I "The field notes in this book should appear in nor ordered fashion at first. The purpose of this book is to give information gained from day to day -

impressionistic & specific information about the ? & more superficial aspects of Bakhtiari ways of life - description, language & historical facts as they appear.", with some sketch maps

3. Bakhtiari journal and personal diary Anthropological Field Notes, from 21 March 1964, including about the stick dance and Jaffar Qoli

4. Notebook, plastic cover, including bibliograpy at the back

5. Notebook Notebook 100, side spiral bound

1966

- 6. Persian diary, March [1966] March [1967], incomplete, with additional notes
- 7. Notebook, Notebook No2, notes with some addresses
- 8. Notebook Spring 1966, Notebook No2, including some genealogies
- 9. Journal notebook I, from 16 March 1966
- 10. Journal notebook II, from 25 April 1966, with other notes at the back
- 11. Journal book III, from 19 May 1966

1967

- 12. Bongah Montaghedi journal, from August 1967
- 13. Notebook No2, [1967]

Others:

14. Address book

15. Bibliography, with inserted his Wolfson Annual Report 1964-65, A Kayhan newspaper cutting on Dr Abol Ghasem Bakhtiar September 1965, and a list of field trips

- 16. Bibliography and Halconsult's questionnaire
- 17. M.D.T. Notebook 100
- 18. Tariht Bakhtiar Book II
- 19. Bakhtiari notes, covers lost
- 20. Notebook front cover "Deadline 10th June for paper"
- 21. Notebook, top spiral bound
- 22. Notebook, top spiral bound
- 23. Notebook, top spiral bound
- 24. Notebook Fleetline, top spiral bound, 1971/2

25. Notebook The Symbol, top spiral bound, "Tribe & State in Iran and Afghanisatan since 1800"

- 26. Notebook The Symbol, top spiral bound
- 27. Notebook The College Reporters Note Book, top siral bounbd
- 28. Notes on language and phrases ?1976
- 29. Loose sheaf of notes
- 30. Bakhtyari Proverbs Collected by Bahram Davari (Tehran 1965), inscribed Don Nilsen
- 31. Bakhtyari Proverbs Collected by Bahram Davari (Tehran 1965)
- 32. Index cards
- 1 box of 3 items

BRO 1/33 May 1965

"The Bakhtiari. A Nomadic Tribe in South West Persia. Field Report", by Brooks, Oxford, typescript, accessible online.

Brief precis of his research to outline the line of inquiry he intended to follow on his return to Iran. Written between his first period of fieldwork (November 1963-December 1964) and his second in 1966. Describes the introduction to the area with a brief overview of his fieldwork with the Bakhtiari, including social structure, leadership, kinship, marriage and settlements.

Paper file, 12f

BRO 1/34 [c.1965]

"Nomadism" file of typescript papers by others:

G. Lazard, "Proposition pour la transcription du persan"

Dr G.E. von Grunebaum (USA), University of California "Literature in the Context of Islamic Civilization"

The Evil Eye. Brief Tentative Notes towards an interpretation of the ethnographic data available from the Islamic countries of the Middle East and North Africa." Includes a summary of the facts relating to the belief so far.

Paper file

BRO 1/35 [c.1978 - 1981]

Brooks notes, typescript and manuscript, on paper describing the Munar mountains, tribal techniques to protect against danger and notes on Chapter 9 of Keddie. Index cards A5 and B5 discussing shrines of Imam Zadeh, pilgrimage, religion in Iran, mosques, prinicples such as the Evil Eye. "Nomads of Iran: encountering the world of machines" Manuscript notes on the introduction to the Bakhtiari.

Paper file

BRO 1/36 [c.1980]

People of the Wind book typescript draft, foliated 1-106, with occasional annotations by Brooks. Includes a draft outline of contents: nomads and their location (pastures and territory, movement, camp groups, social division), a historical section discussing their presence in the ancient and modern period, Bakhtiari and the government: road, oil and fall of the Khans, leadership, Khans and Kalantars, effects of Khans on Babadi, tribal life as an ongoing tradition, Jafar Qoli as leader, Seifullah's village, dance, costume, religion, Sufism and migration of the Bakhtiari (seasons and movement). Paper file

BRO 1/37 [c.1980]

The Kalantar text typescript draft, foliated 1-71, with occasional annotations; discussion covering ecology, camps, dance (interpretation, style change, types of dance), costume, religion, pilgrimage, migration, Bakhtiari territory, political divisions and leadership- tribal history, khans, tribal sections – the deportment of a successful kalantar, it was turned into a script for the Oscar nominated documentary *People of the Wind*. Also *Dancing the World: an Interpretation of Dance as a Metaphor for Experience* Typescript and some typescript field notes, covering rites, dance, gender, learning controlled/assertive movement; it mirrors migration and successful leadership.

BRO 1/38 1967 - 1983

Brooks conference papers, scripts of talks and articles:

"The Political Leadership of the Bakhtiari, a migratory tribe in S.W. Iran", British Academy lecture November 1967 delivered by Brooks to The British Institute of Persian Studies, annotated, accessible online, with an invite to the lecture. The lecture outlines the environment of the Bakhtiari, the process of their feud resolution and their political structure.

The Ascent of Man BBC TV programme, notes on gypsies and nomadism, 1970. Notes on nomadism includes a diagram of the divisions within the Bakhtiari, political divisions and migration. Notes on gypsies covers agricultural and grazing land, livestock and cultivation. The 1973 documentary series was written and presented by Jacob Bronowski and follows the development of human societies. Brooks wrote a series of notes to assist on the development of the programme.

"Bakhtiari" in *Family of Man Peoples of the world, how and where they live Part 8* (Marshall Cavendish Encyclopedia, 1974), article on the Bakhtiari p.212-216 (unattributed, but colour illustrated) (also includes an article on the Baggara of Sudan, p.202-206), with various drafts, and correspondence with the publishers Tom Stacey Ltd, accessible online

"Bakhtiari Political Structure" paper, accessible online. Lecture handout of the Bakhtiari, outlining their economy, administration, settlements, a brief history, terms for the Iranian tribes and political structure.

"Dance and the expression of Bakhtiari identity", Festival of Popular Traditions in Isfahan paper October 1977, preliminary draft, accessible online. The paper deals with the problems of understanding and interpreting dance forms among the Bakhtiari. Brooks interprets dancing as a social event and encourages the Bakhtiari dancer to become aware of how to live in his world and express individuality.

"Virgins, Viragos and Lion Women Among the Bakhtiari of S.W. Iran: Ambi-valent Images of the Female" (three versions), presented at the 11th World Conference of Anthropologists in New Delhi, November 1978, accessible online. Preliminary notes covering the role of Bakhtiari women and how female identity is imaged and experienced. Brooks discusses the dichotomy surrounding gender and relates this to how both men and women are portrayed un the poem 'Abdo Mahmad Lalari.' There is also a sectiion with diagrams explaining Bakhtiari costume and female headdresses.

"Sacred Space and Sacred Place: pilgrimage in the Bakhtiari of Iran", Pilgrimage: the Human Quest Pittsburgh conference paper delivered on the 17th May 1981. The paper describes the annual pilgrimages the Bakhtiari undertake between their summer and winter pastures. The challenges of their journeys and how they relate to their environment are also discussed. Brooks also outlines of the importance of significant sites within the Bakhtiari territory.

"The Enemy Within: Limitations on Leadership in the Bakhtiari"The book describes the troubled economic and political interactions between Iranian tribal groups and the state, offprint of chapter 12 in R. Tapper. *The Conflict of Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan* (1983), p.337-362, accessible online. The chapter discusses the nomads, tribes and the State, the nomadic responses to state policies, structural resilience and the Bakhtiari's experience of the state administrative structure. Brooks describes the continuous conflict between the Bakhtiari khans, the effect of British presence in the region and other tribal relations.

BRO 1/39 [c.1966 - 1988]

Bibliographies of books compiled by Brooks on Iran/Persia, the Islam World, Lebanon, the Arab Conquest, the Afsharids, the Aq-Qoyunlu, the Qajars, philosophy and science, typescript and manuscript, including also Arthur Probsthain bookseller's The Arab World booklist 98, May 1988.

Paper file

BRO 1/40 [c.1960s - 1980s]

Bakhtiari vocabulary: wordlists, manuscript and typescript, of Persian/Bakhtiari words, compiled by Brooks and others.

Paper file

BRO 1/41 [c.1992 - 1993]

Brooks notes for Bakhtiari lectures, with also a photocopy, and newspaper cuttings. Manuscript notes include 'Modern Iran: Continuity and Change' political state and general notes of the Bakhtiari. *London Review of Books* article by Helga Graham "Saudis break the silence" 22 April 1993, and a photocopy. The article discusses how Saudi Arabia "appears to be sliding steadily towards disaster," facing problems of family succession, fundamentalism, economic crisis, regional tensions and a disenchantment and wish for reform. *Wall Street Journal* Excerpt from the article on how Saddam Hussein durvived in Iraq despite the U.N. sanctions and internal dissent, 16 January 1992, accompanied by a letter from ?Sarah.

Paper file

BRO 1/42 October 1978 - June 1979

Iranian Revolution, file of typescript and manuscript notes by Brooks to himself recording his thoughts on the developing revolution, and also on the Bakhtiari. The typescript notes are in dated chapters/sections, headed/beginning: Some reflections on Iran; Song of the Man who Came Through; Sacrifice; Experience of place; Tribe; Iranian Crisis; Bakhtiari perception and experience of Space; Further problems in producing viable model of analysis.

There are various collections of manuscript notes by Brooks for himself on the Bakhtiari: 'Symptoms of oppression,' 'The Teaching of Faith' and finally a typescript of "Notes from Yapp's presentation" These notes discussing Yapp's ideas on the definition of 'tribe,' Gellner's reponse to Yapp, subjectivism and culturalism.

BRO 1/43 1976 - 1986

Letters to David Brooks:

From Tom Holman in Cairo Egypt (1), 4 February 1986. Holman discusses his year in Istanbul working at the university, his troubles in handling both fieldwork and research abroad and his future plans for his career.

From Martin Holland in Bronx, New York (7), November 1982 - September 1983.

Printed guide to an archaeological site (in Persian)

Iran Air summer time table: 1977, Issue 2 (July)

Receipts from Iran Handicrafts Centre Corp. (4)

New Complete Map of Tehran with Streets Index printed by Gita Shenassi, 1977 Bank statements (Lloyds Bank) of Martin Holland, August & September 1982 (2) Travellers cheques receipts of David Brooks, Barclays Bank, Heathrow Airport 1976 (3) Foreign currency exchange forms: National Westminster Bank, 1976 & Lloyds Bank (2) Newspaper cutting: 'Letter to the Editor' on Persian Art by Arthur Upham Pope, Shiraz (1)

Newspaper cutting describing an exhibition of Sam Peterson's photography work on his expedition to Iran at the Iran-America society in Tehran in the 1960s (in French) (1) Paper file

BRO 1/44 1910 - [c.1965]

Thesis notes - printed maps of Iran:

Map to illustrate Military Report on S.W. Persia, by C.J.A. May, No. 5153-I, 1910 The Complete Map of Tehran, by the Geographical & Drafting Institute, 1st edition, 1961. The map includes a key to the ministries (e.g. defence, education finance), governments (e.g. parliament, post office, police HQ), embassies and legations, travel agencies, hotels, museums, points of interest, book shops and banks.

Isfahan Tourist Guide Map, by the Iran National Tourist Organization, colour, French and English, including information about the history of Isfahan, the location, people, climate and significant places to visit. [c.1965]

Nomadismus im Iran, by D. Ehmann and K-H. Novotny, German, [c.1960] 4 paper items

BRO 1/45 [1960s - 1970s]

Offprint: G.R. Garthwaite, "Two Persian Wills of Hajj Ali Quli Khan Sardar As'ad", *Journal of the American Oriental Society* (Vol.95 No.4, October-December 1975), p.645-650. The article discusses that from the examination of these two Perisan wills it reveals a deviation from what might be regarded as an Isalmic norm - sons share the father's estate equally. The wills also demonstrate the persistence of wealth and power within particular families over generations, and also show the adaptability of Islam and its institutions.

Offprint: Dieter Ehmann, "Verkersentwicklung und Kulturlandschaftswandel in Bakhtiaryi (Mittlerer Zagros)", *Sociologus* (New Series, Vol.24, No.2, 1974), p.137-147, with enlarged copies of 5 plans (in German). Synopsis: historical reconstruction shows that traffic facilities for communication and trade were well developed in Sasanid times up to the 14th Century. This coexisted with agriculture and forests in the nowadays bare valleys. Political instability of Persia and military events from the Afghan invasion favoured the Bakhtiari tribe's nomadic way of life and decay of the traffic routes and agriculture. "History of the Baktiari rough copy" with annotated corrections and "Book II" typescript, 63f + 38f

Typescript notes: Mowri Taifeh 1967; Taifeh Muori 1972 (in German); From Richard W. Cottam, *Nationalisation in Iran*, Chapter 4: Nationalism and the Tribes (Pittsburgh 1964); Browne, *The Persian Revolution of 1905-1909*, page numbers and notes on certain events (Cambridge 1910)

Manuscript notes, including on Early Adventures and The Bakhtiari.

Newspaper cutting from *The Los Angeles Times* Ex-Navy scientist details war training for dolphins (11th April 1976).

Paper file

BRO 1/46 [1960s - 1970s]

Bakhtiari: Khans, thesis research notes from archives:

[TNA] FO 799 vol.24, Report on the Bakhtiari: Ghahar Lang Mamiwand, Gault 20 September 1944. Tribal organisation of the remaining khans and information on marriages.

Who's Who Persia, 1922. Outline and genealogy of the khans.

Sawyer. Report of a Reconnaisance, 1890. List of Khans

Indian Archives, New Delhi, Proceedings Foreign Dept. (December 1912) List of Khans [TNA] FO 371 Vol.1446 (27 May 1912) List of Khans

[TNA] FO 371 40181 8492, photocopy. Appendix 2 to Chapter VIII: Genealogy of the ruling family of the Haft Lang Bakhtiari Khans.

BRO 1/47 [1960s - 1980s]

"Miscelleanous thesis notes found all over the place" including notes on administration roles of Khan followers, lecture notes on the Middle East, notes from TNA sources, "Bakhtiari Government System", a letter telling Brooks the title of Digard's article in Mardom Shenasi from Peter Andrews 14 July 1979, notes from notebooks, a letter asking for information on his brother Dr Jamshid Bakhtiar from Lailee Bakhtiar 25 May 1983, notes from secondary courses including 'A Geographical Memoir of the Persian Empire,' by J. M. Kinneir (1813), photocopy of R. Walthier, "Note sur le tribu des Bakhtiaris en Iran" (*La Geographie* LXX 1938) p.133-141 (in French), typescript notes on Personalities among the Bakhtiari Khans (March 1908) Lorimer unpublished manuscript, "Bakhtiari Political Divisions Brooks 1964-67", genealogies manuscript (3), report by V. Wolfe American Embassy on migration routes (19 October 1961), genealogies typescript and printed (3), list of Bakhtiari chieftains 1850-1948 and positions of Ilkhan and Ilbegi, paper on "Bakhtiari Tribal Organisation", "An account of Marriage Customs collected by Lorimer" unpublished manuscript and a photocopied printed Persian genealogy. Paper file

BRO 1/48 [1960s - 1970s]

Notes on the Bakhtiari and parts of some lectures. Manscripts on paper and index cards. Includes notes on the khans and their landholdings, social organisation and social structure, ecology, political leadership, marriage patterns, residential unit, patrilineal descent, economy, migration, genealogies and history of dynastic families. Paper file

BRO 1/49 1976

"The Qashqai of Iran" typescript paper for the World of Islam Festival 1976 discussing the nomadic tribes economic basis, migration movement and includes a catalogue of the objects used in the exhibition. Various notes on the Qashqai genealogy of Khan, land reform institutions, internal dynamics and external forces on the Qashqai tribe. Paper file

BRO 1/50 [1964 - 1971]

Lectures, letters and notes: Review article for *Man* on *Les Tribus du Fars et la sedenterisation des nomade*s by Vincent Momteil (1966); notes for and texts of lectures, including on "Field Techniques in Anthropology" and "Individualism"; fieldwork notes on Bakhtiari, the talk on his work amongst the Bakhtiari; newspaper cutting "Economic Outlook" by Heshmat Ala'i from *Kayhan International* (16 November 1964) article discusses how the Iranian pasturelands are shrinking and deteriorating in quality; prospectus for *Nomadism in the Eastern Islamic World*, editors P.C. Salzman and B.J. Spooner; letter from Brooks to Dr. Shahparaki seeking information from the Iran census (8 July 1968); tables about modern Iroquois communities in Canada; letter from M.E.L. Mallowan to Brooks seeking assistance with an Elamite lecture (24 February 1968); various lectures notes for slides on the Bakhtiari (incomplete); thank you letter for Brooks' lecture (20 December 1971); notes for talks (1971); information from Anthony Fitzherbert (1971), and notes on fieldwork (Spring 1966). Paper file

Reading, Teaching, Administration

BRO 2

BRO 2/1 1984 - 1985

Middle East: video course notes

1A containing three other folders of lecture notes and articles:

1A1: Mali and Sudan. The Great Drought, Mali; Famine in the Sudan.

1A2: Egypt, Israel and Palestine. Programme/timetable for teaching the course,

Michaelmas Term; Woven Gardens; Iran 1984: Newsnight; End of Empire Egypt 1956; Expansion of migration 1985; The Lebanon; End of Empire: Palestine 1948; Palestine: 1948 and 1985; The Wasted War: Israel 1985; The World's Debate: themes to stress and introduction remarks; The Triumphs of the West, The World's Debate 1985; Shadows of the West; West vs Domination.

1A3: Afghanistan. Afghan Exodus 1 and 2; Newspaper article: Inside Kabul; Afghanistan's ethnic groups; The Afghan guerrilla; Newspaper cuttings on Afghanistan; Afghanistan in 19th Century; Sandy Gaul: Afghanistan; Soviet Occupied Afghanistan: The Other Side of the War and newspaper cutting; The Man Without a Home; The Lost Tribes; Principles at War; Refugees of Faith; two pages of notes on refugees.

1B containing three folders of lecture notes.

1B1: Epiphany Term notes on videos. End of Empire: Aden; The Making of the Arabs; Family Ties; Between two worlds; Cairo: the city victorious; Way of Faith in Sudan; Sudan and Islam.

1B2: Lebanon. Middle East analysis sheet; the Lebanese Tragedy.

1B3: Easter Term notes on videos. Programme/timetable for teaching the course; The Power of the Word; New knowledge for Old; notes on the Kuwait video; draft for course programme; Algerian War: 1954-1962 Part 1 and 2, Road to Rebellion; Algerian War: Part 3, 'I Understand You'; Algeria 1962 Program 8; Yemen: Roof of Arabia; The Daily Telegraph Magazine (No.590, 2nd April 1976).

1C: containing loose sheets and one folder on Ecology: Famine, videos and lectures. Loose sheets: video course programme and introduction notes; famine notes; newspaper cutting on Ethiopia behind the headlines and on 'Live Aid' in Sudan; Desertification: Arid zone research; Seeds of Hope: Live Aid; The Politics of Famine; Hunger: A Natural Solution; The Politics of Plenty: Kenya. Folder Famine 1985/80: several newspaper cuttings.

7 paper files

BRO 2/2 [1970s - 1980s]

Middle East: Lectures and reading

2A: document regarding the preliminary holdings list, collections of material in the Centre for Middle Eastern and Islamic Studies.

2B: spare reading lists 1973-1974

2C: reading notes on Geertz, Gardner, Gellner and Marx; lecture notes and tutorial topics.

2D: reading notes on Kuwait

2E: Arabia Bedouin. Lecture notes; information on the Anazah tribes; Arabic terms 2F: Bedouin. Information on Bedouin of Arabia: Tribes of the Middle East; reading lists; tutorial group lists; Claude Levi-Strauss: A Guide to the Work; letters to David 2G: lecture notes

2H: newspaper cuttings on Iran, Saudi Arabia and Israel.

2I: Information booklets: The Bedouins and Tribal Life in Saudi Arabia; Key and peripheral roles of noble women in a Middle Eastern Plains village; The American University in Cairo: Social Research Centre, Numbers 8, 10-13 & 15.

2J: Loose sheets: newspaper cuttings; paper on 'A Bird's Eye View on Oman' with notes; newspaper article The Palestine Report.

10 paper files

BRO 2/3 [1970s - 1980s]

Lecture notes

3A: lecture notes and students in tutorials

3B: notes towards introductory lecture for Ethnographic survey; reading list and syllabus for 'Anthropology of the Middle East'

3C: reading list for an essay question

3D: lists of students in tutorial groups; coding instruction booklet for first year courses; tutorial questions and preparatory reading lists.

3E: examination paper for 'Geography and Anthropology of the Middle East;' list of students' marks; book request lists, plans for examination questions; information sheets in Tribes of the Middle East and Iranian Tribes; regulation booklet for Masters' Degrees.

3F: Department of Anthropology meeting agenda 1982; regulations booklet for Higher Degrees and Diplomas in the Faculty of Social Sciences 1979-80; subscription to the Anglo-Turkish Society; several documents on the Department of Anthropology;

3G: papers and leaflets on Islam and Afghanistan; minutes of meetings and academic correspondence.

3H: newspaper cutting on the 'Tragedy and Tension in the Lebanon;' library book requests sheets; letter to Brooks.

8 paper files

BRO 2/4 1976 - 1982

Documents involving David's teaching at the University

4A: Applications for research proposals 1981

4B: Personal Correspondence 1976-1982

4C: Reading lists and essay questions for students; Departmental film programme 1981-1982; Anthropology module syllabus' and essays; Staff university correspondence; Students destinations after degree; AUT and USS circulars; Health insurance circulars; Academic Electoral Assembly minutes 1981; Federated Sup[perannuation System for Universities Grey Book Part 1 March 1976.

4D: CMEIS Documentation Unit accession lists 1981-1982.

4 paper files

BRO 2/5 1980

Notes on David Marsden

Land ownership and land reform programme; nomadism vs sedentarianism; tribes and administration; marriage alliances; domestic and economy; economy: co-operation and competition; occupationaal differentiation; social and political context of cultivation; agriculture, inequality and authority.

Paper file

BRO 2/6 1980

Funding applications

Social Science Research Council: Application for a Research Grant, Mr Quayle. Identity, modes of thought and the life-cycle in changing rural Northumberland; The future of the estate village settlement in declining rural Northumberland: A study if estate life, past and present, in the West Allen Alley.

Paper file

BRO 2/7 1982 - 1984

Brendan Quayle's project

Research to the proposal, correspondence, documentation regarding funding and grants. Paper file

BRO 2/8 1986 - 1988

University of Durham administration (1)

Letter concerning the reserve collection for the university library; careers advisory service 1986-1987; minute of the Vice-Chancellor's statement to the meeting of senate: 8 March 1988; UGC Circular Letter: The Next Research Selectivity Exercise; documentation on appraisals.

Paper file

BRO 2/9 1969 - 1972

University of Durham administration (2)

Correspondence regarding research fund projects, travel grants for India and Iran; replacement of staff consideration.

Paper file

BRO 2/10 1979 - 1985

Letters to David Brooks

Several personal letters; postgraduate reference forms and letters; overseas fieldwork application; continuous correspondence between John Malley in Le Paz, Bolivia and David Brooks in Durham.

BRO 2/11 1968 - 1970

Brooks' applications

Fieldwork proposal; application for lecturer in the Department of Social Anthropology, Edinburgh University; David Brooks' Curriculum Vitae; application for lecturer in Modern Studies in the Middle Eastern and Islamic World; applications for Research Grants and Staff Travel Fund.

Paper file

BRO 2/12 1986 - 1990

Brooks' publications on Home Ventilation

International Ventilators Users Network, 1989, Vol 3, No. 2; several notes and drafts on his publications; newspaper cuttings for research; envelope containing: Radiotherapy information booklets, BACCUP booklets, BACCUP News publication (November 1986). Care of the Critically III, Brooks' articles: The Route to Home Ventilation: A Patient's Perspective & Living with ventilation: Confessions of an Addict. Paper file

BRO 2/13 1974

Medical Anthropology/witchcraft lecture notes

Medicine and witchcraft; Tudor and Stuart England; religion and medicine; man, medicine and environment; medical Anthropology.

Paper file

BRO 2/14 1984 - 1986

Iran and the Middle East: understanding what's happening:

Several newspaper cuttings: The Sunday Times (20 July 1986) Billionaires over the barrel; David Hirst - The Arabs and the oil slump: The six-year war that could finally run out of fuel; David Hirst - The Arabs and the oil slump: Cairo awaits the homecoming; David Hirst - The Arabs and the oil slump: The Kingdoms on short commons; David Hirst - The Arabs and the oil slump: The Super-rich over the barrel; The Guardian (24 March 1986) Paul Ellman Sahara blooms for the weekend nomads; TLS (15 February 1985) Book review by Caroline Humphrey Wandering Specialists on Nomads and the Outside World by A. M. Khazanov; TLS (7 September 1984) Book review by J. D. Gurney Basically fundamentalist on The Pride and the Fall: Iran 1974-1979 by Anthony Parsons, Iran's Islamic Revolution: Popular liberation or religious dictatorship by Suroosh Irfani and The Government of God: Iran's Islamic republic by Cheryl Bernard and Zalmay Khalilzad; The New York Review (30 January 1986) Book review by Edward Mortimer To the Tehran Station on The Mantle of the Prophet: Religion and Politics in Iran by Roy Mottahedeh.

Notes on Iran and Middle East: Partial nomadism; Specific historical events; Causes of a revolution

BRO 2/15 1978 - 1980

Current Problems: module

Newspaper cuttings: New Society (7 December 1978) Judith Okely Girls and their bodies: or how to make one sex invisible p.567-569; (14 April 1980) Michael Adams Death of a princess: birth of prejudice; John Andrews on the reasons why the Saudis are enraged over ATV's film, The Secrets that stay behind the veils; New Society (21 June 1979) Michael Banton Black and White: male and female p.704-706.

Draft plan of course lectures and readings, Easter Term

Collections of lecture notes: Construction of masculinity, Education and socialisation, Symbolism of the body, Women and nature, Conception of nature, Male vs policewoman, Construction of male identity, Politics of sex and hierarchy: equality, Social differentiation, Race and gender

Paper presented at the 10th World Congress of Anthropologists, New Delhi, December 1978: Virgins, Viragos and Lion Women among the Bakhtiari of S.W. Iran: Ambivalent Images of the Female by David Brooks; Preliminary notes, not for publication

Conference flyer and programme: 'Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800' held at the School of Oriental and African Studies, University of London (4-6 July 1979) Current problems: Essay topics and suggested readings

Paper file

BRO 2/16 19-20 April 1985

Gulf conference (held at St. Aidan's College, University of Durham):

Reading list: Selection of books on the Gulf Region

'Conference/workshop on the Gulf Region during the first half of the twentieth century' Provisional programme (18 -20 April 1985) Two copies, one amended.

Reading lists: Oriental Nova: Current Oriental Literature, List 91: Near and Middle East and North Africa. November 1984.List of new and forthcomings books on the Arab World and the Middle East.

'The Management of British India Steamers in the Persian Gulf, 1862-1945: Gray MacKenzie and the Mesopotamia Persia Corporation.' Paper by Stephanie Jones. First draft of 'Foreign Investment and the Trans-Iranian railway' by J. P. Luft, April 1985. Draft of 'Finance and Foreign Exchange for Industrialisation in Iran, 1310-1319' by Patrick Clawson and Willem Floor (4 April 1985).

Paper presented to Conference on the Gulf Region during the first half of the twentieth century: The Gulf labour market and the early oil industry: Traditional structures and new forms of organisation by Dr. I. J. Seccombe and Dr. R. I. Lawless.

Paper on 'The Impact of the oil industry on society in the Arabian Peninsula' Paper on 'Banking in the Gulf before 1960' by Geoffrey Jones. Paper file

BRO 2/17 12-18 October 1977

Conference: The First Festival of Popular Traditions (Esfahan) Booklet outlining the conference in English and Arabic, with pictures Summaries of papers: The First International Seminar on Iranian Traditional Culture Paper file

BRO 2/18 4-6 July 1979

Tribe and state in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800 conference (notes and correspondence with participants)

Conference flyer and programme: 'Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800' held at the School of Oriental and African Studies, University of London ()

Draft of the proposed conference: purpose, topics, list of participants

Another draft for the proposed conference: objectives, organisation, costs,

accommodation and participants, 3 copies with annotations and amendments

Correspondence to Richard Tapper from Elizabeth Ransom and to Richard Tapper from Mike Strange – re: funding for the conference

Collection of correspondences – re: organisation of the conference

General notes for the conference introduction

Correspondence – re: accepting the invitation to participate in the conference and submit a paper

Correspondence – re: finalising the participants and conference details

BRO 2/19 1978, 1981

Pilgrimage Conference (Delhi 1978, Pittsburgh 1981)

Programme of the conference including workshops, lectures and discussions: Pilgrimage: The Human Quest, (14-17 May 1981, University of Pittsburgh)

Booklet of notes from the 10th International Congress of Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences, New Delhi, India (10-16 December 1978)

Map of the origin of pilgrims to Muktinath from Nepal and India during a three week period, August – September 1980.

Programme for the conference in Delhi on 14 December, 2-5pm, Pilgrimage and the concept of holy

Pages from a book containing several reviews/abstracts of papers

Information booklet: 'An Evening of Classical Dances (13 December 1978)' 10th International Congress of Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences, New Delhi Paper presented at the 10th International Congress of Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences, 'Social Structures of a pilgrim town Tarakeswar (West Bengal): An Exploratory Study' by Prafulla Chakrabarti and Kailash C. Malhotra, Indian Statistical Institute. Collections of maps of America and India showing the origin of pilgrims by state. Correspondence from David Brooks to Alan – re: discussion on submitting a paper for the conference

List of the participants involved in the 'Pilgrimage: The Human Quest' conference, University of Pittsburgh (14-17 May 1981).

Correspondences between colleagues – re: conference in Pittsburgh

Information booklet: 'The University of Pittsburgh: Highlights and History with Campus map' map and key of the area and list of important historical events

Leaflet 'University of Pittsburgh: East meets West, University Center for International Studies' information regarding Asia and America Familiarisation Seminars the Language Orientation Institute offers at the University of Pittsburgh.

Booklet on 'University Center for International Studies, University of Pittsburgh' containing information on their teaching, research, public services, academic and institutional support and programs, projects and publications.

International Newsletter, University Center for International Studies (UCIS), Spring 1981, University of Pittsburgh. Newsletter contains the research highlights, international linkages, new appointments, research support, programs and forums. Paper file

Photographs and Sound Recordings

BRO 3

Photographs (BW prints, some mounted, some negatives), reel to reel tapes, cassette tapes and some associated paperwork, featuring especially:

Dance (Chub Bazi dance)

19th and early 20th Century pictures of tribal leaders

Migration across the Bakhtiari mountains: Shimbar, crossing of the Bazuft river, Hezar Chameh, Munar

Architecture

Shrines

- A. Photographs
- B. Slides
- C. Reel to reel tapes
- D. Cassettes
- E. Files

BRO 3/A1 [1960s - 1970s]

Migration with animals across the mountains and a river crossing, individual portraits, winnowing, village buildings, ox with a sled, tents, a ?shrine. 49 BW prints

BRO 3/A2 [1960s - 1970s]

Individuals and groups, architecture including Firuzabad bas relief carvings, weaving carpets on the ground, mountain landscapes, shooting, migration, tents, pack animals, donkeys, horses and camels.

97 BW prints

BRO 3/A3 [1960s - 1970s] Migration over the mountains, river crossing, pack animals, donkeys, cattle, goats, horses, tents, stone structures 63 BW prints

BRO 3/A4 [1960s - 1970s]
Mosque, inscription, architecture, town scenes, traffic, village, group portraits, domectis scenes, carry cot, river crossing, girl with a shot gun
71 BW prints

BRO 3/A5 [1960s - 1970s]
Migration, river crossing, smoking a pipe, querns, carpet storage bags, Sassanian investiture of Shapur bas relief rock carvings at Firuzabad
42 BW prints

BRO 3/A6 [1960s - 1970s] Migration, firing a shot gun, river crossing, animals pasturing, tents, wood store, cooking, climbing a tree, portraits, buildings, goats with bells 50 BW prints

BRO 3/A7 [1960s - 1970s]

Dancing, ?duel with sticks, buildings, women in colourful dresses, ?shearing/skinning a sheep/goat, mountain scenery, tents, ruined architecture, grand architecture, Major Jeacock, rope bridge, Dou Poulan suspension bridge, historic postcards of leaders/dignitaries, Juneqan, Najaf Quli Khan Samsam Al-Sultanah, Qaleh Tul, provisioning Bakh troops 1909, Bakh cavalry 1909, Hajj 'Ali Quli Khan Sardar As'Ad war minitser 1909, raft on a river, inscription, writing, structures in the countryside 113 BW prints

BRO 3/A8 [1960s - 1970s]

Tents, migration, decaying architecture, mountain scenery, man on horseback with rifle, street scenes, carpets,

19 colour prints, with negatives

BRO 3/A9 [1960s] Brooks children as babies/toddlers 39 colour prints, with negatives

BRO 3/A10 [1960s - 1970s] Mirgation, on horseback in the mountains 5 BW prints, mounted on black card

BRO 3/A11 [1910s - 1950s]

Historical images of buildings, palaces, forts, leaders, soldiers and individuals, including chained prisoners at Yaghi prison, threshing with mules; some originally from Major Jeacock 1944, and most identified by Brooks.

46 BW prints and copy prints

All available as digital copies in S:\Staff\ASC\Collections\Brooks,_David\David Brooks - 50 pics\.

BRO 3/A12 [1960s - 1970s]

Buildings, tomb, shrine, individuals, travelling minstrels, Sardar Fateh, Bakhtiari clothing, interior decorations, most identified by Brooks or [Jeacock] 16 BW & colour prints

BRO 3/A13 [1960s - 1970s]

Dancing, buildings, Bakhtiari tribesmen with rfiles preparing to fight [with Iraq], a Margir Seyyid with a snake to cure others of snake bites, Qaleh Tol fortress, women in colourful outfits, women planting rice, harvesting corn and weaving a ?carpet 15 BW & colour large prints

BRO 3/A14 [1960s] Brooks children (Ruaridh and Robb) as toddlers mostly indoors 3 BW prints, large

BRO 3/A15 [1970s]

Unidentified ?church with 3 western towers/minarets, large open space in front and overlooked by a castle/church on a hill, with a ceremony happening in the open space 4 colour prints

BRO 3/A16 [1960s - 1970s]

Dam-i-Tang-i-Avzah (Bardshir) graveyard with lions erected in memory of warriors who had died in battle (1944), Daniel's tomb, shrine, stick dance, excavations, tents 12 BW prints

BRO 3/A17 [1960s] David Brooks, [his wife Marianne], and son Ruaridh or Robb, outdoors in Iran, with Iranians and a dog 14 BW prints BRO 3/A18 October 1977 International folklore festival [Tehran], women in colourful dresses, dancing 10 colour prints BRO 3/A19 [1970s] Images of Bakhtiari dress 2 colour prints, mounted on board BRO 3/A20 [1978] Wounded/dead student being carried during the Revolution Magazine cutting BRO 3/A21 [1970s] Captions for photos Card file BRO 3/B1-149 1964 - 1981 Migrations for 1964 and 1966; Ali Kuh 1967; also Ashura, Morocco, October/November 1981 149 x BW and colour 35mm and some 16mm slides BRO 3/C1 [?1966/67] Boys singing; Dai Balal etc; O hai Gol Reel to reel tape, 3" spool, 300' double play tape, BASF, 7.5 [i.p.s.], LGS 26A, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David Brooks Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2 BRO 3/C2 1 May 1967 Qashqai song Reel to reel tape, 3¹/₄" spool, 600' extra long play, Scotch, ¹/₄-290-6, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2 BRO 3/C3 24 June 1967 2 separate descriptions by Brooks: (Inside the lid): Stick dance; Side 1, 3 Rhythms (changes of rhythm in latter part of tape); Side 2 a) Mourning music (Funeral) b) Selection of tunes on drum and flute (On the back): Side 1 Chub bazi (stick dance); Side 2 Sag Chup 1-100 (mourning funeral), Dai Balal 100-200, Shir Ali Mardun, Almon Almon, Hanna Hanna, Dowud Lali Bakkhtiari Reel to reel tape, 3¹/₄" spool, 600' extra long play, Scotch, ¹/₄-290-6, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2 BRO 3/C4 [?1966/67]

Side 1 1-250 Haftband [flute] selection Tape 4 selection of flute tunes Reel to reel tape, 3¼" spool, 600' extra long play, Scotch, ¼-290-6, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2

BRO 3/C5 Spring 1966

Side 1 (?Camuralan Baby); Side 2 ½ way through (?Pession) Lali Reel to reel tape, 3" spool, 150' all purpose, Scotch, 111-¼-150, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2

BRO 3/C6 Spring 1966

Tape II Side 1 Migration sounds. Conversations at Shimbar; [Side 2] Nothing Reel to reel tape, 4" spool, 300' all purpose, Scotch, 175-¼-300, in a cardboard box Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2 Typescript in BRO 5/16

BRO 3/C7 Spring 1966

Bakhtiari: Side 1 1-115 Dai Balal (Now Ruz) Song; Side 2 Women's dance music (Now Ruz) [Something wrong whole way through] "Holler Igden"

Reel to reel tape, 4" spool, 300' all purpose, Scotch, 175-1/4-300, 71/2 i.p.s., in a cardboard box

Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2 Typescript in BRO 5/16

BRO 3/C8 May 1966

(Very little) 1) Gowdush 2) Juneyam a) Verses? b) Shir Ali Mar Dun c) Mondali on flute (?) d) Hai Gol - Good e) Selection of vocals – Good f) Hai Gol (?) verse - Good Reel to reel tape, 3" spool, 600' "Living Letters", Scotch, 290-¼-600-LL, 3¾ i.p.s., in a

plastic box

Digital WAV audio file is in T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\recordings 2

BRO 3/D1-8 [?later 1960s]

1. Probably recorded by Brooks containing Bakhtiari music and some local songs.

2. Professional Iranian music (traditional music).

3. Seems non-professional (very poor quality), containing Bakhtiari music and some classical western music

4. The content of this cassette seems to be a combination of Iranian traditional music and Lori (Bakhtiari) music. However, it is professional music.

5. Seems recorded by David.

6. This cassette is a messy combination of professional and non-professional music. Some parts of the cassettes look professional and others not. There are a number of men and women singers in it. There is a Turkish song too.

7. Professional music. I am not sure if some songs are Lori at all.

8. Seems recorded by David

8 cassette tapes, in plastic boxes except for one

Digital audio file of these cassettes is in

T:\David_Brooks_Recordings\Recordings\Recordings1

BRO 3/E1-12 [c.1970s]

David Brooks's notes and papers:

1. Mountain Nomads of Iran: The Bakhtiari, 2f

- 2. Beheshte Zahra Cemetary, 1f
- 3. Takiyeh Mu'Aven Al-Mulk in Kermanshah, an Iranian City, 5f
- 4. Flyer for 'People of the Wind' documentary film (1976), 1f
- 5. Dasht-e Gul Pool, 2f

6. Letter from Henry Wright to David Brooks: inscriptions of Hosseyn Qoli Khan on Dasht-i Gol, 2f

- 7. Publication of 'Moslem Students Societies Europe and U.S.A: 16/4/1982'
- 8. Notes on sound recordings/slides?, 5f

9. Diagrams and explanation of the Bakhtiari female head ware and private domestic tents, 2f

- 10. Notes on Pardih Dari, 2f
- 11. Notes on Rouza Panel, 3f
- 12. Pen and colour wash sketches of wombles, 4f

Islam, Religion and Pilgrimage

BRO 4

Mainly Brooks's files of lectures and reading lists etc for teaching his Anthropology courses in Durham University.

BRO 4/1 1991 - 1993 "Sacred spaces and potent places in the Bakhtiari Mountains" chapter for a book by Jon Thompson's book on Islam, Martyrdom. Pilgrimage, Stones, including drafts, correspondence, and photocopies of images Paper file

BRO 4/2 May 1981

"Sacred Space and Sacred Place: pilgrimage in the Bakhtiari of Iran", paper for Pilgrimage conference at Pittsburgh, with notes and newspaper cuttings Paper file

BRO 4/3 1981 Nomands and symbols notes Paper file

BRO 4/4 [c.1981] Lecture notes: symbolism, Bakhtiari Paper file

BRO 4/5 1972

Mundus Imaginalis or the imaginary and the imaginal, Henry Corbin, pamphlet Printed paper booklet, 24p

BRO 4/6 1982 - 1988

Pilgrimage/religion: notes, newspaper cuttings, lectures - "pilgrimages as a social process" Paper file

BRO 4/7 [c.1980] "Art in an ideological system" notes Paper file

BRO 4/8 1978

Geometries of Islamic arches, notes, letter and article Paper file

BRO 4/9 1978 The Blood of Hussein notes Paper file

BRO 4/10 [c.1980] Notes from *Scholars, Saints and Sufis*, by Nikki Keddie (1972) Paper file

BRO 4/11 1978 - 1980

Islam: newspaper cuttings and notes, including offprint of Nikki R. Keddie, "Iran: Change in Islam: Islam and Change" Paper file BRO 4/12 1981 - 1989 Martyr: notes and 'Warriors of Paradise' for the BBC, with correspondence with producer Olga Edridge

Paper file

BRO 4/13 1972 - 1975

Colour notes and article offprints including Nader Ardalan, "Color in Safavid Architecture: the Poetic Diffusion of Light", and Seyyed Hossein Masr, "The Spread of the Illuminatianist School of Suhrwardi", with a BW large print of a series of arches.. Paper file

BRO 4/14 1982 Ayatullah Morteza Mottahari's "The Martyr" article and notes Paper file

BRO 4/15 1980s Iran and Islam newspaper cuttings and book reviews Paper file

BRO 4/16 1980 - 1984

Women in Iran: notes and lectures, including copies of *Women & Struggle in Iran* (No.3 Summer 1984), *Iraqi Women's Voice* (No.2 March 1983), and some contact prints Paper file

BRO 4/17 1974 - 1976

Notes and newspaper cuttings from Los Angeles, also Los Angeles American Harp Society concert programme 1976 and UCLA Islamic Studies syllabus 1974/5 Paper file

BRO 4/18 1978 - 1982

Iran, Religion etc, revolutionising Islam, lectures, notes, nespaper cuttings and offprints including Sami Zubaida's paper "The Ideological Conditions for Khomeini's Doctrine of Government"

Paper file

BRO 4/19 [?1982] Journal with details and images of Iranian revolutionary martyrs? *Language:* Arabic Printed paper booklet

BRO 4/20 [c.1981] Lectures on the Bakhtiari Paper file

BRO 4/21 1982/83 Lectures and notes on the Middle East Paper file

BRO 4/22 1968 - 1985

Reading lists and course outlines for Durham University Anthropology department Paper file

BRO 4/23 1970

Course outlines and correspondence with the University of York, also Middle Eastern Culture The City and the Nomadic Camp reading list for Indiana University Paper file BRO 4/24 1968 - 1976 University of Durham Anthropology BA and collections exam papers Paper file **BRO 4/25** 1962 University of Glasgow MA in Psychology exam papers Paper file BRO 4/26 1985/6 First year colloquium in Anthropology notes Paper file BRO 4/27 1974 - 1976 Lectures on the Bakhtiari Paper file **BRO 4/28** 1968 - 1970 Course outlines and lectures on Social Change, Religion and Anthropology of the Middle East Paper file BRO 4/29 1976 - 1986 Lectures on the Middle East, including a paper "Land Reform in Iran and its Consequences" Paper file BRO 4/30 [c.1980] Lectures: ethnographic survey Paper file BRO 4/31 1980 - 1986 Middle East and Religion course outlines and reading lists, including videos Paper file BRO 4/32 1971 - 1985 Ritual newspaper cuttings Paper file 1978 BRO 4/33 Middle East lectures: Middle East and gender, with notes and offprints of papers by Anny Tual including "Speech, Silence and Women's Status in Iran" Paper file **BRO 4/34** 1983 Middle East lectures on gender: newspaper cuttings, reading list and notes Paper file **BRO 4/35** 1979 - 1981 Middle East lectures, including also ARIN Afghan Refugee Information Network Newsletter Nos1,2, 4-7, 1980-1982 Paper file **BRO 4/36** 1983 - 1989 Islam: Iran and British Muslims, reading list, lecture notes and letter from Julie Oehler

BRO 4/37 1982 - 1985 Notes on Islam, Martyr and Muharram, including 'Popular Islam' Paper file 1974 - 1987 BRO 4/38 Religion, Ritual and Symbolism course outlines, including ?Malcolm Young's seminar notes on Possession is essentially a Philosophy of Power Paper file BRO 4/39 1975 - 1986 **Ritual lecture notes** Paper file BRO 4/40 1986 Ritual notes, newspaper cuttings, lectures, including Dan Sperber on Irony and S.J. Tambiah's lecture A Performative Approach to Ritual Paper file BRO 4/41 1981 - 1988 Religion and ritual lectures Paper file BRO 4/42 [1980s] Symbolism lectures and notes Paper file BRO 4/43 [1980s] Religion and ritual book notes Paper file BRO 4/44 1979 - 1988 **Religion lectures** Paper file

Migration and Political Leadersip

BRO 5

Research papers including notes, lectures, drafts, offprints and newspaper cuttings with some photographs.

BRO 5/1 1964-1967

Photos of Bakhtiari migrations.

1/N: 19 packets of negatives associated with the following prints/contact prints, as identified:1: H66, Bazuft. 2: no contact prints yet; end of migration and enclosure. 3: F67. 4: no contact prints yet. 5: no contact prints yet; entrance to Shimbar. 6: D66 and G66; Bazuft rafter. 7: G66; Bazuft. 8: Loose ones between E+B. 9: empty. 10: C66; Munar. 11: E66; Hazar Charreh. 12: C64. 13: no contact prints yet; Lali stick dance. 14: F67; Bakhtiari shrine.15: no contact prints yet; Qashqai, 16: F66; Rahizan. 17: no contact prints yet. 19: no name 1 and 2; no contact prints yet; Old Khan.

Bakhtiari Migration: 1964.

1/A64: Bakhtiari, March; orig. negatives (no contact prints)

1/C64: Contact prints of Lali, November; brown envelope 12 orig. negatives 1-37; brown envelope 13 orig.negatives 50-68.

Bakhtiari Migration: 1966.

1/A66: empty negatives; prints in white envelope.

1/B66: empty negatives; prints in white envelope.

1/C66: (contact prints) orig. neg. in brown envelope 10; other prints in white envelope; Munmar; Spring; .

1/D66: (contact prints) orig. neg. 0-7 in brown envelope 6; orig. neg. 8-35a unknown location; other prints in white envelope; prints in white envelope; Shimbar.

1/E66: (contact prints) orig. neg. 0-2 in brown envelope 16; orig. neg. 2a-35a in brown envelope 11; Hazar Charreh.

1/F66: (contact prints) orig. neg. 1 unknown location; orig. neg. 3-36 in brown envelope 16; Spring.

1/G66: (contact prints) orig. neg. 1 unknown location; orig. neg. 2-19 in brown envelope 7; orig. neg. 20-36a in brown envelope 6; prints in white envelope; Bazuft crossing April. 1/H66: (contact prints) orig. neg. 1-35 in brown envelope 1; prints in white envelope;

Bazuft crossing and afterwards April. February 1966: orig. neg. (no contact prints yet); prints in white envelope; Damghan. October 1966: (no contact prints or orig. negatives) prints in white envelope.

Between B66 and C66: contact prints; orig. negatives unknown location.

Between E66 and B66: contact prints; orig. negatives 7-25 in brown envelope 8. Bakhtiari Migration: 1967.

1/A67: empty; other prints in white envelope.

1/B67: (no contact prints yet) orig. negatives; Doab June.

1/C67: empty.

1/D67: (no contact prints yet) orig. negatives; Lali; other prints in white envelope.

1/F67: (contact prints) orig. neg. 1 unknown location; orig. neg. 2-13 in brown envelope 14; orig. neg. 14-35 in brown envelope 3; orig. neg. 30-36 in brown envelope 14; orig. neg. 26-31 in brown envelope 3; Isfahan September.

Bakhtiari Migration: loose ones.

Prints and negatives, 5 packets

BRO 5/2 1946 - 1993

Tribal Organisation, Khans and Enemy Within.

Lecture notes on religion (18 November 1976). Notes on 'The Interpretation of Cultures' by Clifford Geertz. Notes on tribe and state formulation (12 December 1979). Chapter 'The Enemy Within: Limitations on Leadership in the Bakhtiari' by David Brooks. The book describes the troubled economic and political interactions between Iranian tribal groups and the state, offprint of chapter 12 in R. Tapper. 'Census of Iran, 1956.' Notes on 'The History of the British Petroleum Company, Volume 1: The Developing Years 1901-1932' by Ferrier. A short note on the tribes in the oil field areas of South Persia' (19 January 1946). US Iran Review Forum on American-Iranian Relations: Vol 1 No.1 (April 1993) Inside Iran: Iran's Nomads by Sandra Mackey. The article discusses the nomadic tribe of Bakhtiari and their intense way of life being under pressure. There is a note on the back to Brooks.

Paper file

BRO 5/3 [1960s - 1980s]

Notes including an interview with Jafar Qoli

Notes on 'Twelve Days in Persia: Across the Mountains with the Bakhtiari Tribe' by Vita Sackville-West. 'The Ascent of Man' BBC TV programme, notes on agricultural and social revolution, life of the nomads Bakhtiari. Historical notes on the Bakhtiari. Newspaper cutting on the Bakhtiari with a twenty four day diary explaining their nomadic way of life. Notes of an interview with Jafar Qoli. List of general vocabulary. Notes on archaeological work in the region of Khuzistan. Brief notes on the possible structure for his book, outlining the history of the Bakhtiari, migration, tribal politics and social activities. Notes on the administrative structure of the Bakhtiari. Notes from books of Brooks' field notes. Map of the migration path from Tang-i-Haliagan to Haft Kel. Pad of notes containing comments on various slides, book ideas and lecture notes. Paper file

BRO 5/4 [1960s - 1980s]

Brooks's writing on Khans and tribal organisation

Notes on the Bakhtiari including their identity, territory and their nomadic lifestyle. Notes on the Bakhtiari view of the female body. List of general vocabulary. Notes on the Khans and tribal organisation.

Paper file

BRO 5/5 1964 - 1976

Chronology of migration 1964 and 1966, and maps of Bakhtiari villages Several maps of Bakhtiari villages including Chahar Mahal, Dasht Lali, Pusht Kuh, Bazuft, Tang Gazi and Doab. Notes of the daily migration route from Lali to Sartang in April 1966. Notes for his talk on1 April 1976 in Los Angeles. Paper file

BRO 5/6 1963 - 1975

History of Bakhtiari Khans

List of the Bakhtiari Khans including their date of births and family members. A reprint from *Journal of the American Oriental Society* (Vol.95 No. 4, October-December 1975) contains several articles, brief communications and notes of the society. Notes on 'Personalities of the Khans' by D.R. Lorimer, p.101-106. Typescript notes on 'Bakhtiari Affairs, File 43 (1), 18 July 1923.' A letter from Dr R.W. Ferrier to Brooks (8 December 1971) which encloses an article 'Khuda Kerim (God is kind) The Tale of Ali Dad - Bakhtiari Nomad' by S.E. Evans in December 1963. Typescript notes on two Khans named Haji 'Ali Quli Khan: Sardar Asad and Najaf Quli Khan: Samsam as Sultaneh. Diagram showing the divisions of the Bakhtiari.

Paper file

BRO 5/7 [1960s - 1980s]

Khan's kinship and marriages

Notes on the kinship of Khans, marriage analysis from Sadar Zaffar's Tarikh, several loose sheets noting lineage diagrams and Khan marriages. Brief notes on the Osiwands who lived in the Lali plain, lineage of the Osiwands, notes on village populations, houses and laws.

Paper file

BRO 5/8 [1960s - 1980s]

Khan's genealogies, taxes and ideas about 'culture'

Several notes on the analysis of Bakhtiari Khan marriages with lineage diagrams, 'genealogical depth - variations,' inheritance of property, the death of Shahs and 'tribe and state - some historical reflections.' Appendix 1 to Chapter VIII: Haft Lang Tribes and Appendix 2 to Chapter VIII: Geneaology of the ruling family of the Haft Lang Bakhtiari Khans. An analysis of culture containing notes on Geertz, Bourdieu and several theories. Notes on the origin of the Khans, taxes, revenue amounts, succession to leadership. Paper file

BRO 5/9 1908, [1960s - 1980s]

Khans history including notes on Lorimer

Unpublished manuscript 'Tribal' by D.L.R. Lorimer (23 March 1908), dicussing the Haft Lang Khans and 'The Reflections of the Bakhtiari and the British,' several notes on the history of the Khans, lineages, inheritance, marriages, other family members, tribe states, killing and imprisonment of Khans.

Paper file

BRO 5/10 [1960s - 1980s]

Bakhtiari political leadership: lectures and reflections

Notes on 'Reflections' discusses how an anthropologist mediates between a sense of history and a personal experience of the world, such as observing the Bakhtiari. Notes on lecture 8, the 'history of T.S. relations', diagram of the political leadership within the Bakhtiati tribe, notes on 'The Enemy Within: Limitations on Leadership in the Bakhtiari' by David Brooks, notes on agreements and how the Khans only stayed in power because of British support. 'Pattern of leadership and the Bakhtiaris' notes, diagram depicting the divisions within the Bakhtiari tribe.

BRO 5/11 [1960s - 1980s]

Symbolism: movement, account of migration from the fieldnotes and Khan's power Typescript notes from Brooks' personal diary 'The Migration' including a migration route diary with the Osiwands, which took 28 days. 'Bakhtiari music and dance (20 June 1981):' description of each tape and its recorded length, 'some notes on the Khans more recent than Lorimers and Goulds report.' 'Symbolic Anthropology: A reader in the study of symbols and meanings' by J. Dolgin, D. Kemnitzer and D. Schneider (Colombia U.P.L. 1977); notes from 3 articles in section 9, The Person: C. Geertz 'From the native's point of view: on the nature of anthropological understandings;' R. Wagner 'The Invention of Culture, 1975. Newspaper cuttings from 'Perspective: The Times Higher Education Supplement (12 April 1991)' Knowledge Proved Upon the Pulses: Sandra Kemp on the aesthetics of dance; Minds Pounded into Fragments: Peter Leese on the psychological wounds of war. Information sheet on the Bakhtiari, their political structure, economy and settlements. 'Sayings against the Bakhtiari;' 'Writer's impressions of Bakhtiari Characters;' J. Hanway 'Revolutions of Persia, London 1754;' J.J. Morier 'A Second Journey through Persia, London 1818.' Notes on the symbolism of Khan's power. 'Tribe state relations in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800;' notes and diagrams of a shrine. An order form for copies of 'Pilgrimage to Mecca,' which is the first pictorial record of the Pilgrimage to Mecca, photographed by Mohamed Amin (August 1978).

Susan Wright's notes:

Comparison of contents of reels with David Brook's 'Bakhtiari Music and dance' located in the archive in Box 5, 'Symbolism' file It seems that his text 'Bakhtiari music and dance' was written as notes to go with a compilation tape, maybe to accompany a lecture, probably with his own performance of the dances. This compilation tape has not been identified. David summarises the types of recordings he has made and refers to the number of minutes on the tape. He then describes the types of music, the instruments, and the different dances. The text ends with handwritten notes about the movements involved in one of the dances (probably dasmal bazi). In the list below I have used the categories David uses in that text and have tried to find where they feature on the index of recordings. More work needs to be done by listening to the recordings and identifying the contents in more detail.

Names of Songs

Hai Gol: Reel 01 O Hai Gol; Reel 08 Hai Gol-good, Hai Gol (?) verse - Good - by young boy – throat striking – no words (not identified in index) - Women (starts with donkey, end with ululation) (not identified in index) Dai Balal: Reel 01 Dai Balal etc; Reel 03 Dai Balal 100-200; Reel 07 Side 1 1-115 Dai Balal (Now Ruz); Reel 11 Dai Balal – Faiz(?) - Chilow 1-13;, May 1966 Side 1 song - Dai Balal; Reel 16 Dai Balal 120; Reel 17 1-70 (?) all through; Reel 18 1-39 Dai Balal (good) Shir Ali Merdun: Reel 03; Reel 08 Mokum mish – a 'Kuhi' air (not identified in index) Sarbazi (not identified in index)Abul Qasem Khan (not identified in index) Abdo Mahmad Lalari (not identified in index) Wedding songs - women, drum and oboe (not identified in index) Kinds of music Throat music (not identified in index) - Hai Gol - - Male singer: Reel 01 Women singing: Reel 07 Flute music: Reel 03; Reel 04; Reel 05 - Nei sit (shepherds flute, 5 holes, short) (not identified in index) - Nein Haftband (5 holes, open ended flute, double sound): Reel 04 Kuhi airs (not identified in index) - Sarbazi - Mokum mish – played by shepherd to flock Ballads (not identified in index) - Abdul Qasem Khan - Abdo Mahmad Lalari Mourning music saz-e chap (Korna & dohol): Reel 03; Reel 17 Dance music Dasmale Bazi (handkerchief dance) 5 rhythms (not identified in index) Reel 07 Side 2 Women's dance music (Now Ruz) Chup Bazi – only 1 rhythm Aqab: Reel 03, Reel 17, Reel 18 (see details below)

Chupi dancing 4 styles of tark a beating (not identified in index) Chup bazi Reel 03 Stick dance Side 1 3 Rhythms (changes of rhythm in latter part of tape) 24/6/67 3 ¼ Side 1 Chub bazi (stick dance) Side 2 Sag Chup 1-100 (mourning funeral) Reel 17 1-70 (?) all through 17 change of rhythm Good saz – drumming 105 slow rhythm 150 mourning 254 Reel 18 75-79 Chub bazi 80-143 Chub bazi 143 change rhythm 193-257 faster rhythm 258-345 Chub bazi Additional category: Migration Reel 06 Side 1, Spring 1966 Tape II Side 1 Migration sounds. Conversations at Shimbar Reel 11 Sounds at Hormuz tent 136—326 Bazoft crossing 330

Paper file

BRO 5/12 [1960s - 1980s]

Mobile dispensary report and maps

Several notes on the shrines in the Bakhtiari (Pir Sulta Ibrahim), political structure and suggested journals and articles. Map of Boir Ahmedi Sarhadi to show the tribal distribution in the area. Mobile Dispensary Report, No. 8, Summer Tours in FARS (1944) containing appendices, a diary of the use of transport, tours and medical treatment given to tribes and districts. The report also includes general information on what actions were made during the tour, public relations and propaganda value, and medical services and diseases in the districts.

Paper file

BRO 5/13 [1960s - 1980s]

Notes on British historical documents

Notes on the 'British documents on the origin of the war', Vol IV (1906). 'Documents of British Foreign Policy (1919-1939) First series, Vol. 13, 1963, Chapter 3: Persia (6 January 1920 - 31 March 1921). Gazeteer (1885), Gazeteer (1910) 3 Vols., 'File of Bakhtiari Oil Co. Records,' the company was registered on 8 April 1909. Report of a Reconnaissance in S. W. Persia by Sawyer, Simla 1891, Royal Geographical Society; Report on a journey to Shushtar, Dizful, Bahrein and Shiraz (1882) by W. Baring. 'Proceedings Government India, Foreign Department, Secret E (Jan 1911): Review of Bakhtiari dissension.' 'Proceedings Government India, Foreign Department, External B (March 1915).' Letter to Brooks from Richard regarding contributions to conferences, notes on papers etc. Notes on Tarikh Bakhtar and the Bakhtiari history. Paper file

BRO 5/14 1962

Map and newspaper articles

Map of the administrative divisions of Iran, TIR 1341 (July 1962) Ministry of Interior, Public Statistics Census Office, Geographical Division. Several photocopied newspaper cuttings of book reviews on 'The Conflict of Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan' edited by Richard Tapper.

BRO 5/15 [1960s]

Bakhtiari political divisions

Information sheet on the Bakhtiari including notes on their political structure, territory, economy, administration and leadership. Typescript notes on the Bakhtiari political divisions (1964-1967) and Lorimer unpublished manuscript 'Bakhtiari Tribes' and 'Tribal sub-divisions.' More notes on Bakhtiari tribes and their sub-divisions. Notes from a military report (Appendix 2) outlining the sub-division of tribes, number of livestock they own; military report (Appendix 3) outlining the chief for each tribe and sub-division, habitat and number of families.

Paper file

BRO 5/16 [1970s]

Tribe and state: Digard and Garthwaite

Annales: Economies Societes Civilisations, Extrait du numero 6, novembre-decembre 1973 (French) 'Histoire et anthropologie des societes nomades: le cas d'une tribu d'Iran.' Tyepscript 'A comment on Afghan Refugees, Aid and Anthropologists' by Andre Singer, rough notes and changes marked in blue pen. The programme for a conference held at the School of Oriental and African Studies, University of London (4-6 July 1979) 'Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800.' Notes on the Bakhtiari discussing the limits of leadership, the state of leadership, and the outlaws and inlaws. Notes on the argument of Digard on the nomads and state, and 'The Enemy Within.' Notes on the Durand report (December 1899). Typescript and manuscript notes on Digard, Salzman and Garthwaite. Green flyer for 'Studies in Anthropology' advertising several books including the book 'Pasture and politics: Economics, conflict and ritual among Shahsevan nomads of northwestern Iran' by Richard Tapper, includes a brief book review and outline of the content. General notes on the Bakhtiari including their priniciples of equality, hiearchy, tribe and state. Reanalysis of Garthwaite, sections on sources, tax information. Typescript of Tape 6 (Side B - continued) (in BRO 3/C) Garthwaite- discussion of tribes, confederation, and the state: An historical overview of the Bakhtiari and Iran; Tape 7A Yapp on Garthwaite - continued. Typescript of 'Community, territory and inequality among the pastoral nomads of Iran of the necessity and the inconveniences for a Bakhtiari of being a Bakhtiari' by Digard, Equipe, p.127-139, discusses the Bakhtiari and their autonomy and dependence, space and territory, social appurtenance and management of natural resources. Notes on 'The Internal Enemy.' Preliminary draft of G. R. Garthwaite's paper 'Tribes, confederation, and the state: an historical overview of the Bakhtiari and Iran' prepared for delivery at the Conference 'Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800.' Manuscript: Remarks on tribe, confederation and state in Iran by J. R. Digard. Manuscript of 'Nomads and the state: some indications of a long situation of regulated hostility' by J. P. Digard, in *Peuples Mediterranee*, No.7 (1979); discusses the origins of nomadism in Iran and Arab Conquerors of the 7th Century. Manuscript of 'Peculiarities and specific problems of Nomadism in Iran: Bakhtiari' by J. R. Digard, Seminar on Central Asian Nomadism, p.51-75 (1977). Notes on 'Studies in 18th Century Islamic History' by T. Naff and R. Owen (1977). Notes on death by state, tribe sub-divisions, territorial divisions and origins of Bakhtiari. Paper file

BRO 5/17 [1970s]

Tribal lists and Khans

Brief description of Baluch female costume. Tribal lists, manuscript notes on 'Journey to Zard Kuh' (July 1944) and Tarikh Bakhtiari by Jeacoch and notes on Khans. Further typescript notes on tribal sub-divisions 'Tarikh Bakhtiari' Sardar, typescript of a 'Military Report on the Anglo-Iranian Oil Company Area' (1940) Simla. Manager Goverment of India Press, Military Department Library.

Paper file

BRO 5/18 1964 - 1966

Camps: composition and marriages

Notes on the Mazara, Ab Garm, Jangi Mal (1964 and 1966) settlement, discussing the history, composition, marriages and lineages.

Paper file

BRO 5/19 [1970s]

Digard: translation of article; Camp groups: map and general notes Notes on the composition of camp groups and their herds in Autumn 1970-1971 and the results of breeding; composition diagram of two encampments - Faramars Mahmudi Baba Ahmadi (Camp 1) and Ja'far Qoli Rustmai - Babadi (Camp 2). Lineage diagram of both Camp 1 and 2. Article 'Les nomades et l'etat central en Iran: Quelques enseignments d'un long passe d'hostilite reglementee' by Jean-Pierre Digard in *Peuples Mediterranee*, No.7 (April/June 1979). Information booklet with photographs on the Bakhtiari's dress 'La parure chez les Baxtyari' by Digard. Brief typescript notes on Bakhtiari female clothes. Provisional summary of Brooks' thesis on the Bakhtiari. List of principle vocabulary for the units of measurements. Extract from a paper by Digard 'Technology and Culture of the nomadic Bakhtiari of Iran' (1973), the paper includes the content for the complete paper, 'Bakhtiari political power, social organisation and nomadism'.

Paper file

BRO 5/20 [1970s - 1980s]

Letters, notes on Bakhtiari and Khan history, lecture notes and Bakhtiari lineage system Several letters to Andre regarding the improvement and changes to chapters of his paper, attached with a map of Baklur in Iran. Typescript notes on the history of Khans, the Duraki Khans and the state. Typescript notes on lecture 3: various political forms in Iran, discussion of the colonial situation and population. Typescript paper discussing the political processes at three territorial levels, notes on Beck's paper 'Revolutionary Iran and its tribal peoples,' *MERIP reports*, No.87 (May 1980). Notes on the Bakhtiari lineage organisation, the history and politics and administrative structure. Paper file

BRO 5/21 [1980s]

Notes on Bakhtiari leaders and newspaper cuttings 1986

Several notes on the Bakhtiari leaders, '1950's: Movement for national sovereignty and notes on the short documentary 'The March of Time: Crisis in Iran' (1951), whvich focuses on the struggle against foreign domination, between the Iranian Nationalists and the Anglo-Iranian Oil Company for control over the nation's oil deposits. Notes on 'End of Empire: Iran' documentary with old newsreel film and interviews. Newspaper cuttings: 'Tension builds in Gulf war' by Diana Preist; *The Observer* - 'Red Carpet treatment for Islam' by Andrew Wilson and 'Mission to Tehran Part 1: All the Shah's Men' extract by General Robert E. Huyser (12 October 1986); *The Sunday Times* - 'Way of death that haunts life in Iran' by Jon Swain (12 October 1986); *Friday People* - 'Lash of an Arab expert;' *The Guardian* - Third World Review: 'Reagan's plot to oust Gadafy' (10 October 1986).

Paper file

BRO 5/22 [1970s]

History

Index cards noting the oil crisis in Iran, Burma and Persian Oil, notes on the history of the tribes, leadership and the state.

Paper file

BRO 5/23 [1980s]

Ali Marden, drafts of papers and Bakhtiari Khans' genealogies

Several manuscript notes on the Bakhtiari Khans' genealogies, the Mardan Khan family story and Ali Mardan's history (7 July 1980). Manuscript notes on 'The Enemy Within: some thoughts' (8 August 1981); notes to add to the conclusion such as the historical background and the Iranian perspective and cultural context.

Paper file

BRO 5/24 [1960s - 1980s]

Notes on political organisation of Bakhtiari and Persian metaphysics Manuscript notes on the political stratification among the Bakhtiari and the political framework for tribal study such as the state and trade. Model of Iranian tribes, notes discuss the tribes on political terms and their political structure, including quotes from Tapper. Notes on the ecology of the nomads of Iran, notes on the final lecture on nomads as part of the Middle East module that Brooks organised and taught. Manuscript notes on 'The Development of Metaphysics of Persia' (1908) by Muhammad Iqbal, which was the title for his PhD thesis.

Paper file

BRO 5/25 [1980s]

Bakhtiari politics

Lecture notes for the module Middle East covering the Bakhtiari politics, Khans as landlords, changes in the state, dual administration, impact of the state of Bakhtiari, khans and marriages, analysis of Khan lineages. Discussion with Manuchehr Shoja'i (March 1980) on the composition of two Bakhtiari commitees: Haft Lang and Chahr Lang.

BRO 5/26 [1970s]

Enemy Within: drafts

'The Enemy Within: Limitations on Leadership in the Bakhtiari' an offprint of chapter 12 in R. Tapper. Several drafts of the chapter, with annotations in pen and notes on improvements and changes.

Paper file

BRO 5/27 [1970s]

Tribe and state conference papers

Ferdinand paper "The relations of Pashtun nomads with the British and Afghan governments" Yapp discussant, Tape 4 (starts half way through the first side); Beck paper, Anderson discussant; Salzman's paper "Why tribes have chiefs: a case from Baluchestan" Wright discussant, Tape 6 Side A. Paper by Richard Tapper "The Tribes in 18th and 19th Century Iran" (Spring 1975); preliminary draft of the paper by Janata "Personality and organisational patterns of Paktya Pashtuns. Note to contributors to the conference regarding the main themes that can be discussed; an overview of the participants from whom papers are expected, expected discussants and attached is a paper by Richard Tapper. Introductory remarks to the conference, Tape 1 Side A; Janata's presentation, Tape 2 Side B, Brooks discussant; Glatzer paper "Direct and indirect influence of the state on the political organisation of the nomads in Afghanistan," Gellner discussant, Tape 4 Side A. Paper by M.M. van Bruinessen "Kurdish tribes and the state," Tape 8 Side A; Richard Tapper "Frontier formations: the Shahsevan of Azarbayjan and the Durrani of northern Afghanistan," Tape 9 Side A; Christiansen's paper "The role of state and market in the transformation of a pre-capitalist society: the Pashtuns of Kunar," Marsden discussant, Tape 10 Side A; Keddie paper "Pre-capitalist structures in the Middle East," Tape 11 Side A.

Paper file

BRO 5/28 [1960s - 1980s]

Politics and enemies

Typescript information on the Bakhtiari tribe. Encl Major Noel Report, Isfahan (12 May 1921), Noel to Harding from Tehran (3 July 1921), general notes on Bakhtiari politics, political hierarchy and enemies.

Paper file

BRO 5/29 [1970s]

Digard's publications

'Archives et documents' black and white micro images of Digard's thesis "Techniques et cultures des nomades Baxtyari d'Iran." Photocopy of "La parure chez les Baxtyari" p.117-132. Typescript (French) "A propos des Bakhtyari: Remarques sur tribu, confederation et etat en Iran" Digard comments on Garthwaite's paper; conference 'Tribe and State in Iran and Afghanistan since 1800' more comments on Garthwaite's paper. Provisional version of Digard's paper "Les nomades et l'etat central en Iran: Quelques enseignements d'un long passe d'hostilite reglementee" (French). Digard's discussion 'The Segmental System: Native Model or Anthropological Construction? Discussion of an Iranian Example.' IXe Congres International des Sciences Anthropologiques et Ethnologiques (28 August - 8 September 1973) "Le systeme segmentair: Modele indigene ou construction d'anthropologue? Discussion d'un exemple Iranien." Paper by Digard "Tsiganes et pasteurs nomades dans le sud-ouest de l'Iran" in *Tsiganes et nomades: tendances actuelles de la recherche* (French). Paper file

BRO 5/30 [1970s]

Dieter Ehmann

Notes on 'Nomad and settled in Bakhtiari mountains" by A. Zagarell (1975) discusses chiefdoms and tribal organisations, regional and seasonal migration. Ehmann's (1973) diagram of the Bakhtiari divisions between Chahar Lang and Haft Lang found in his book on Zagros; diagram showing divisions of Bamadi into Derwisch Adami, Kaschki and Saradjdin. Map showing the distribution of nomadic populations of Iran based on the national census (November 1966). Graph: 'Wanderung der Muori' Ehmann (1973). Typescript of a paper "Bakhtiyaren-Persische Bergnomaden im Wandel der Zeit," discussion on the mountain nomads.

Paper file

BRO 5/31 1974

Oberling

Notes on "The Qashqai Nomads of Fars" by P. Oberling (1974). Extracts from Oberling's book p.170-221, including Chapter XIII: World War II, Chapter XIV: The 1946 Rebellion, Chapter XV: Years of Prosperity and Peace (1946-1953), Chapter XVI: Eclipse of the Qashqai ruling family, Chapter XVII: The Qashqai tribes without the four brothers and the Conclusion.

Paper file

BRO 5/32 [1970s]

Garthwaite

Manuscript of Garthwaite's paper on the pastoral nomadic tribes of Iran including the Bakhtiari of the Zagros mountains; preliminary draft of Garthwaite's paper "The Bakhtiari Khans as landlords and Governors," which was prepared for delivery at MESA Annual Meeting, Boston (6-9 November 1974). Paper "The Bakhtiyari Khans, the Government of Iran and the British, 1846-1915," in the *International Journal of Middle East Studies*, Vol.3, No.1, p.24-44 (January 1972).

Paper file

BRO 5/33 1976

Technical Reports

Book of technical reports - *Ministry of Culture and Arts, Iranian Centre for Archaeological Research, Survey Report Number 1. Technical Reports No.10, Research Reports in Archaeology, Contribution 5: Archaeological Investigations in Northeastern Xuzestan, edited by Henry T. Wright.*

Paper file

BRO 5/34 1891

Mrs Bishop

The Scottish Geographical Magazine: Anniversary Address with the paper "The Upper Karun Region and the Bakhtiari Lurs" by Mrs Bishop; read at Meetings of the Society, Edinburgh and Glasgow (November 1891). Two pages of photos from published books including that of Mrs Bishop; they depict Khans of the Bakhtiaris. Paper file

BRO 5/35 [1970s]

Report on the Bakhtiari in Persian. Photocopied version including photographs and maps.

BRO 5/36 [1970s]

Qashqai - Bahman Bergi's book

Manuscript notes on "Manners and customs of the tribes of Fars" by Bahman Begi; notes on "Les Tribu la Fars" by V. Monteuid. The notes include information on the tribes civil rights, marriages, inheritance, social organisation, laws and politics. Paper file

BRO 5/37 1845 - 1968

Historical reports

Historical Reports: Journeys in Persia, Letter XV, XVII, XVII, XIV, XVI. "The Bakhtiaris" by Sir Arnold T. Wilson in *Journal of The Royal Central Asian Society*, Vol.13, p.205-225 (1926). *Bakhtiari: A study of the Bakhtiari in Iran* Moscow 1966; introduction, Chapters II, III, IV and bibliography. Extract from paper on "Eastern Persian Irak," by Albert Houtum-Schindler, Royal Geographical Society (1896) pages 24-51. Manuscript notes on religion and state in Iran; "Impact of US Technical Aid in the Rural Development of Iran" by Gholam H. Kazemian (1968); "Russia and Britain in Persia, 1864-1912," by Firuz Kazemzadeh (1968); "The Foreign Policy of Iran, 1500-1941: A Developing Nation in World Affairs," by R. K. Ramazani (1966); Extracts from *Persia and the Persian Question*, Chapter extracts 'The South-Western Provinces' and 'Revenue, Resources and Manufactures,' by George Nathaniel Curzon (1892); Extract from "Journeys in Persia and Kurdistan: notes on the Bakhtiari country or Luri-Buzurg" by Mrs Bishop (1891); extract from "Travels in Luristan and Arabistan, Vol.II" by De Bode (1845). Paper file

BRO 5/38 1840 & 1846

Two journals

The Journal of the Royal Geographical Society of London, Volume the Sixteenth, 1846, Part 1: includes articles on 'A Description of the Province of Khuzistan' by A. H. Layard; 'Narrative of Mr. William Cooper Thomson's Journal from Sierra Leone to Timbo' communicated by Lord Stanley; 'Further Explanations in reference to the Geography of N'yassi' addressed by Mr. W. D. Cooley; 'Note of a Journey from Cape Coast to Whyddah on the West Coast of Africa' by Mr. John Duncan; 'Notice of a Journey from Whyddah on the W. Coast of Africa to Adofoodiah in the Interior' by Mr. John Duncan; 'An Account of the Island of Arguin on the Western Coast of Africa' by Captain John Grover. *The Journal of the Royal Geographical Society of London*, Volume the Tenth, 1840, Part 1: includes articles on Major Rawlinson's 'Route from Tabriz-Soleiman, and thence by Zenjan to Gilan, October and November 1838; Major Rawlinson's 'Memoir on the Site of the Atropatenian Ecbatana'.

Paper file

BRO 5/39 [1970s]

Report on Bakhtiari

Manuscript notes on Military report on S.W. Persia, Simlu 1909, Vol.1, compiled by Lorimer; extract from a paper on the Bakhtiari khans Chapter I: Geography, Chapter II: Communications, Detailed report on migration route, Chapter III: History, Chapter IV: The Bakhtiari Governance, Chapter V: Characteristics, Chapter VI: Military Value, Chapter VII: Economic Value, Chapter VIII: Tribal Organisation, Appendix to Chapter VIII: Relationships with neighbouring tribes, Chapter IX: The Khans and Chapter X: Conclusion.

BRO 5/40 [1970s] General notes on the Bakhtiari: marriages and khans Paper file

Women, Dance, and Films *People of the Wind* and *Grass*

BRO 6

BRO 6/1 [1981 - 1982]

Notes on Shi'ism and women

Talk with Simin, (15 February 1982), notes on 'Women in Revolutionary Iran' 22 February 1982 and 'Popular Persian Shi'ism.' 'Iran: La Rupture d'une alliance' by Farhad Khosrokhavar. Paper in Peuple Mediterraneans, No. 14, (Jan-March, 1981), p.111-142: an extract with notes following. 'Chapter on Kasravi' by Abrahamian, in Toward a Modern Iran.

Paper file

BRO 6/2 [1975 - 1978]

'Virgins and Viragos' papers and women

'Virgins, Viragos and Lion Women among the Bakhtiari of S. W. Iran: Ambi-valent images of the female' by David Brooks. Paper presented at the 10th World Congress of the Anthropologists, New Delhi, (December 1978). The preliminary notes not for publication or citation, several drafts. The paper discusses the way women are viewed within Bakhtiari culture, with reference to the category of Shirzan or lion-women.

Loose sheets: notes on the invisible virgin to the visible virago, human identity and social construction of the self, poetic images of the female among the Bakhtiari, the interpretation of Tarikh description of Shirzon incident, description of Venus statuettes and what she signifies to society.

Women in Revolutionary Iran: notes on Zainab as a model for women, Fatema as the most complete female model, bibliography of books containing women in society, images of Arab women, women and Shi'ism in Iran

Draft of 'Women of the Harem...Women Voters' by Michael M.J. Fischer, (June 1975). The paper discusses Harem women's marriage and transformation from oriental peasantry to industrial individualism, marriage patterns in Yazd, fragility of marriage and freedom of choice, community religion, veiling and sexual spheres.

Paper file

BRO 6/3 [later 1970s]

'Virgins and Virgos' drafts and notes

'Speech, Silence and Women's Status in Iran' by Anny Tual. The paper investigates the cultural modalities involving the conditions of use of speech and silence for women in Iran. The restriction and absence of speech intervene in the women's lives and so Tual analyses the traits of the language the women use to express themselves.

Notes on the paper: the framework, methodological problems, notes on the lion women of the Bakhtiari.

Paper file

BRO 6/4 [1985]

'Women of the Four Winds' by Elizabeth Fagg Olds. The adventures of four of America's first women explorers, photocopied chapter on Marguerite Harrison. Paper file

BRO 6/5 [c.1975]

'Social Structure and the Veil: Comportment and the Composition of Interaction in Afghanistan' by Jon W. Anderson. Draft typescript. The paper considers that, among the Ghilzai Pashtun of Afghanistan, women are veiled or secluded from potential men for marriage. The veil is a way of bringing men and women together by regulating the terms in which they are socially present.

Paper file

BRO 6/6 [1969 - 1973]

Women Shame

'Of Vigilance and Virgins: Honor, Shame and Access to Resources in Mediterranean Societies' by Jane Schneider. Discusses cultural continuity in the Mediterranean, the problem of organising men in groups and the origin of the cultural codes of honor and shame. Jane suggests a correlations between the intensity of feelings about honor and shame and the organisational problems in pastoral communities.

'Honour, culture and theory; and some doubt' by Paul Stirling, Bijdragen, Deel 125, *Anthropologica* XI, 1969, p.118-131. Discusses books that study the Mediterranean society.

Seminar and Conference on the Arabian Peninsula, Some Social Aspects of the Trucial States by P.A. Lienhardt, Institute of Social Anthropology, Oxford University: 'The Position of Women in the Society of the Trucial Coast.' Discusses the extreme social difference between women and men in the Trucial Coast of Oman.

'Family Honour and the Forces of Change in the Arab Society' by Peter C. Dodd in *International Journal of Middle East Studies*, 4 (Jan 1973), p.40-54. Discussion of the honour of the family and the distinctive characteristics of honour and the organisation of the Arab family.

'Paganism and Christianity at Copacabana: Holy Place and Holy Image,' by Sabine MacCormack, Department of History, University of Texas at Austin. The paper proposes to explore what connections may exist between the great temple of the sun visited by pilgrims from across the Inca empire and the acient pagan holy place and Christian church across the bay.

Paper file

BRO 6/7 [1970s]

Women in Iran; essays, unknown authors

Sexual Norms in Iran; Virginity: A Woman's Capital; The Depersonalisation of Sex. Chapter 5: The Mythology of Shi'ism and notes on Zeinab: the Shirzan of Karbala. Chapter 6: The Conception of Feminity in Shi'ism

Equal but Different: Discussion on Ayatollah Motahari's views on women Notes on Shirzan

Notes on the 'Daughters of Zainab'

Notes on 'The Position of women in contemporary Shiite ideology in Iran' Paper file

BRO 6/8 [1970s - 1980s]

Loose sheets: male/female, reviews, newspaper extracts

'The Position of Women in an Iranian Village' by Haleh Afshar. Paper in *Feminist Review*, Vol. 9, No. 1, (Autumn1981), p.76-86. The draft paper investigates the work patterns of women, the types of work they undertake, their status and how this impacts on their lives.

Newspaper cutting: Female forms I: 'Reading cities: The rhetoric of female personification' by Marina Warner. *The Listener* (25 October 1984). Female Forms II: 'The Classical Heritage' by Marina Warner. *The Listener* (1 November 1984).

Notes on 'The Notion of the Person' by Mauss (1938).

Paper file

BRO 6/9 1979

Notes on P.J. Schlinger, Anthropological Approaches to the Dance, including a case study of Garo and Fhasi Dances, M.Litt. thesis Paper file

BRO 6/10 1977

Dance Folk Art

Folk art in Iran notes: Festival of Popular Traditions, International Seminar on Iranian Traditional Culture,' performances, conferences, exhibitions displaying books, handicrafts, costumes, peasant textiles. Introductory film within the exhibition showing agriculture agricultural activities.

Notes on 'The Nature of Dance: An Anthropological Perspective' by Roderyk Lange (1975). Information on the theory of movement, rhythm and dance, organising property of rhythm, the movement of dance.

Letter to Professor David Marsden in the Department of Anthropology and Geography at Durham University from the Festival of Arts Centre concerning the first Festival of Popular Traditions to be held in the city of Isfahan, Iran: an invitation to David to participate in the seminar at the festival by presenting a paper.

Conference Program: The First International Seminar on Iranian Traditional Culture. Seminar workshops on ecology and settlement, traditional technology, handicrafts, tribal and rural life, oral literature, linguistics and dialect studies, traditional music and musicians, rituals, folk science, theory and social structure. David Brooks gave a paper on 'Dance and Expression in Bakhtiari Identity'.

The Festival Bulletin 1 and 2: ethnographic film titles showing, festival tickets, 'what's on at the festival' section and seminar topics.

Paper file

BRO 6/11 [1975]

Bahktiari Dance

Dance and music: instruments used, movements. Notes on the 'Origin of Language' by A.S. Diamond, seminar notes on 'Life as Traditional Art Style,' 'Dance among the Bakhtiari,' 'Music in the World of Islam: Human Voices, Lutes, Strings, Bagpipes, Drum and Rhythm. Tangent Records.'

Index cards: notes on 'Dancing the World: the dance of the Bakhtiari Nomads' Paper file

BRO 6/12 [1970s]

Dance: papers and offprints, Whirling

'An Anthropologist Looks at Ballet as a Form of Ethnic Dance' by J. Kealiinohomoku, in H. Van Tuyl (Ed.) *Impulse*. San Francisco: Impulse Publications (1970).

'Deep Structures of the Dance' by D. Williams, in *Yearbook of Symbolic Anthropology I*, (1978) 211-229.

'Dance in Anthropological Perspective' by A. L. Kaeppler, in *Annual Review of Anthropology*, 7: 31-49.

'To Dance is Human: some psychobiological bases of an 'expressive' form' by J. L. Hanna. Paper prepared for the Conference of the Association of Social Anthropologists, to be held at The Queen's University of Belfast, April 2-5, (1975) on 'The Anthropology of the Body.' The paper discusses dance as human behaviour, rhythm in dance, dance as a non-verbal body movement and gestures.

Notes on the quality of movement, the balance and harmony and repetition in dance. Newspaper cuttings (4): 'An Esoteric Ceremony: Annual Mevlana Festival in Konya' by Metin in the *Turkish Daily News*, Parts 1-4 (4-7 December 1978)

Notes on 'Whirling Dance: dance of the moon and stars;' 'Belly Dancing' the origins of the Turkish dances; dance as a ritual not instrumental, not expressive, but reflective. 'Dancing the World: preliminary notes for the analysis of Bakhtiari dance, dance versus the expression of Bakhtiari identity' by David Brooks.

Paper file

BRO 6/13 [1970s]

Structure, symbolism, dance: papers and notes

'Theory and Practice of Mandala;' 'Thoughts on Spirits and Knowledge;' 'Male Bakhtiari Costume'

Paper file

BRO 6/14 [1979 - 1985]

Movement, Metaphors: notes

Metaphors and comparisons within Bakhtiari life: female vs male, blood, milk, instruments. Ideological, cultural and religious ideas. Metaphor in relation to rituals and performances. Anthropology of rhetoric: Polysemic.

BRO 6/15 [1970 - 1985] Dance

'Political and Musical Freedom in the Music of some Black South African Churches', by John Blacking in Ladislaw Holy and Milan Stuchlik (Eds.) *The Structure of Folk Models*. ASA Monograph 20. London: Academic Press. (1981) p.35-62. The paper discusses the relationships between political aspirations and musical performance.

Notes on the Niyat of dance and its importance in Islamic rituals; song of Abol Qasem Khan; recounting of a tale concerning a Shirzan from the leading Bakhtiari Khans, which illustrates tribal policies, the evocativeness of mourning ceremonies and the role this Shirzan played in shaping a new lineage.

Notes on the meaning of dance in Iran with drawings of the female headdress, the movements in dance and female involvement within Bakhtiari songs.

Typescript notes on dancing and its place in the culural activities and conceptions of the Bakhtiari, music in society and the position of musicians with the dance; analysis of Bakhtiari music and dance; Bakhtiari Dance, Oslo, 16 February 1980.

Descriptions of Bakhtiari dances, such as the chupi, discussing the movements, formation, the songs played, symbolism and the relations between the sexes within the dances. Notes on the roles of the musician, dancer and listener.

Notes on the connection between the body, spirit and soul, human soul, symbolism of colour, lived space, use of looms, religion and matyrs. Bakhtiari songs, types of drums used, the mourning songs.

'Dancing the World: An Interpretation of dance as a metaphor for experience' Burckhardt: An introduction to Sufi Doctrine; notes on religion 'Time and Space: qualitative variations'. Paper file

BRO 6/16 [1970s]

Dance: notes, Ramadan

Notes on the steps for dances, Bakhtiari dance, theology of the Rumi dance Letter from Roy G. Willis to David Brooks regarding Quayle's thesis (1976) Notes on 'Dancing a Mandala: metaphors of a pilgrimage to the soul;' 'Anthropology of the Body: Bakhtiari;' belly dancing, muscial instruments in dance, sound versus symbol, music versus the extinct world.

'Aspects of Islamic faith and experience;' notes on metronome in dance, the style of drums, Bakhtiari symbols and mourning.

Paper file

BRO 6/17 [1986] Dance, Ricouer, Religion, notes Paper file

BRO 6/18 [1974 - 1975]

Conference papers: (Brooks) Dance and the Expression of Bakhtiari Identity; (Brooks) report on the Anthropology of the Body Beflast Conference 1975; Committee on Research in Dance flyers; Brenda E.F. Beck, 'The Symbolic Merger of Body, Space and Cosmos in Hindu Tamiland'; Brenda E.F. Beck, 'A Study of the Structure and Basic Themes of the Skanda Purana' (1975); Brenda E.F. Beck, 'A Praise Poem for Murugan' (1973); Brenda E.F. Beck, 'Saiva/Vaisnava Contrasts in Hindu Mythology' (1974); Brenda E.F. Beck, 'The Study of a Tamil Epic'; Rudolf Benesh, 'The Benesh Movement Notation', (1975) Paper file

43

BRO 6/19 [1984]

'Multiple Criteria of Identity' paper; University of Surrey Study of Dance Conference 1984; notes

Paper file

BRO 6/20 [1978 - 1979] Dance notes Paper file

BRO 6/21 [1979]

Poem 'Shir Ali Merdun', notes, papers 'Nomadic Individualism: the Concealed Self in Southern Iran', 'The Performance of Anthropology: Rigour in Intellectual Analysis or Metaphoric Rigor Mortice', also 'Aspects of Islamic Faith and Experience' photographs display text, correspondence with Jonathan Alford about the Iranian Revolution Paper file

BRO 6/22 [1970s]

Dance spiral spirituality, captions; thesis ideas; Aspects of Islamic Faith and Experience draft text; dance notes

Paper file

BRO 6/23 [1978 - 1981]

Dance, Symposium on Dance in Society proposal, correspondence with Paul Spencer, John Blacking paper 'The Problems of 'Ethnic' Perceptions in the Semiotics of Music' (1978 Michigan conference), correspondence with Anne Hunt of the Commonwealth Institute re a World Music Series 1981

Paper file

BRO 6/24 1981

Journal for the Anthropological Study of Human Movement ed R. Puir and D. Williams, (Vol.1 No.4, special issue 1 on Semasilogy), papers by Dixie Durr and Brenda Farnell, Edward A. Myers, and Rajika Puri

Paper file

BRO 6/25 15 October 1971 *The Daily Telegraph Magazine* No.364, including 'Travels on a Persian Donkey' by Susha Guppy re the Bakhtiari, 2 copies 2 colour printed paper magazines

BRO 6/26 13 September 1975 *iwz Illustriete Wochenzeitung* No.37, including 'Persische Berg-nomaden' *Language:* German Colour printed paper magazine

BRO 6/27 [c.1975] Bard Goor, Persian text *Language:* Persian Paper file

BRO 6/28 [1970s] Bakhtiari images, including cuttings from the above, and a poster for the 'The First Festival of Popular Traditions', Esfahan 1977 Paper file

BRO 6/29 [1970s]

Grass film, commentary on the sound track, notes on the Bakhtiari and maps of the area including a 1943 Bakhtiari journey

Paper file

BRO 6/30 1970 - 1991 Correspondence with Time Life, BBC etc, Encyclopaedia Iranica on the Bakhtiari about films, filming and publishing photos Paper file

BRO 6/31 1970 - 1984

BBC *Ascent of Man* programme on Nomadism comments 1970, also Marion Strurz lecture in Los Angeles on Bakhtiari 1976 and other notes 1984 Paper file

BRO 6/32 1971 - 1976

People of the Wind film, letter from Susha Guppy 1971; *The Kalantar* film contract 1976 Paper file

BRO 6/33 [1976 - 1977]

People of the Wind film script, publicity and reviews

Paper file

BRO 6/34 1971 - 1982

People of the Wind film, introductions, final working script, introductory lecture with slides Paper file

BRO 6/35 [1976 - 1977] *People of the Wind* film, script and reviews Paper file

BRO 6/36 1966 - 1980

Talks on fieldwork and *Grass*, including 'The Nomadic Presence in Middle East Society', 'Anthropology in Iran' (1966), newspaper cutting reviews, notes on slides, 'Tribal Society and its Enemies' (Richard Tapper), volume by Richard Tapper *Tribal State in Afghanistan and Iran from 1800 to 1980*, photocopy of *The Naft APOC Magazine* Vol. II No.5 September 1926, lectures on *Grass* 1970-1971 Paper file

BRO 6/37 1969 - 1972

Talks on *Grass* to LSE, Iran Society and British Medical Association Paper file

BRO 6/38 [1974] Introductory lecture on *Grass* and notes on Marion Cooper's 1924 film Paper file

BRO 6/39 Spring 1987 *The Society for Visual Anthropology Newsletter* Printed paper booklet

BRO 6/40 [1980s] Merhaba (The Middle East Society) evenings on Bakhtiari notes, with posters for showings of the films *People of the Wind* and *Dancing the World* Paper file BRO 6/41 [1977] *People of the Wind Illustrated Souvenir Program* Colour printed paper booklet

BRO 6/42 1985 *People of the Wind* and *The Enemy Within* texts 3 paper files

BRO 6/43 1981 - 2005 Correspondence re accessing the films *People of the Wind* and *Grass* Paper file

Research Notes from the National Archives and India Office BRO 7 [1960s - 1980s] Photocopies, with some annotations and a few notes by Brooks, of material from: Foreign Office papers in the National Archive, especially: Iran (Persia) correspondence (FO 248); Persia confidential print (FO 416); general correspondence political (FO 371) India Office papers in the British Library, especially: Departmental Papers Secret and Separate (Subject) files (IOR/L/PS/10) Available as digital copies in 20 files in S:\Staff\ASC\Collections\Brooks, David\David Brooks Box 7 - scanned documents [1960s - 1980s] BRO 7/1 FO 799, FO 248 Embassy and consular archives, Isfahan 1941-1945; L/PS/12 Isfahan records December 1945 to December 1947; FO 371 1942-1949 Paper file BRO 7/2 [1960s - 1980s] FO 371 Goult reports on Bakhtiari and Isfahan (1941, and Chahar Mahal 1943; also Russell report 1958 Paper file BRO 7/3 [1960s - 1980s] FO 371 Tribes of Fars - Lurs, Boir Ahmad, Qashqai 1945-1947 Paper file BRO 7/4 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, 1943-1945 Paper file BRO 7/5 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, 1942 Paper file BRO 7/6 [1960s - 1980s] AZ 3 and AZ 16, Major Jeacock journey diaries and files 1941-1944; Gould report 1944 Paper file BRO 7/7 [1960s - 1980s] L/PS/10 irregular 1909-1925, mostly 1916-1925; L/PS/18, 1913 and 1916 Paper file BRO 7/8 [1960s - 1980s] Correspondence respecting the affairs of Persia (blue books Nos.1-4, 1909-1914) Paper file [1960s - 1980s] BRO 7/9 FO 371, FO 416, L/PS/10, 1920-1938 Paper file BRO 7/10 [1960s - 1980s] FO 371 Revenue - various dates 1920 onwards; agreement signed 1904; FO 248 Bakhtiari Star 1921; Bolshevism 1920 Paper file BRO 7/11 [1960s - 1980s] AZ 16 and 3, Major Jeacock 1942-1946 Paper file

[1960s - 1980s] BRO 7/12 FO 248 and L/PS/10 Persia various 1916-1919 including Bakhtiari agreement 1919 Paper file [1960s - 1980s] BRO 7/13 FO 416 vols. 2-63, 1900-1915 including: Bakhtiari road; 1911-1913 constitutional revolution Paper file BRO 7/14 [1960s - 1980s] FO 60, 1895-1906; FO 539, Preece report 1895; FO 416 and 371, miscellaneous reports 1888 onwards; FO 248, 1892-1902 Paper file [1960s - 1980s] BRO 7/15 FO 371 and FO 416, taxes, revenues, agreements 1911-1912, with a letter to Brooks from Mostafa 1972 Paper file BRO 7/16 [1960s - 1980s] FO 371, 1905-1921 Paper file BRO 7/17 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, 1914-1921 Paper file BRO 7/18 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, 1918-1921; FO 371, 1917-1931 Paper file BRO 7/19 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, British tribal policy 1942-1949 Paper file BRO 7/20 [1960s - 1980s] FO 248, 1950-1952 Paper file BRO 7/21 [1960s - 1980s] Public Record Office and India Office notes, lists of documents, L/P&S/10, document order tickets Paper file, including two notebooks BRO 7/22 [1960s - 1980s] Public Record Office and India Office notes, lists of documents, forms Paper file BRO 7/23 [1960s - 1980s] Public Record Office and India Office notes, lists of documents, document order tickets Paper file BRO 7/24 [1960s - 1980s] FO 371/9043 and FO 416/51 (further correspondence re the affairs of Persia part 29, January - March 1912 Microfilm, 35mm

BRO 7/25-26 [1960s - 1980s] L/PS/10/8 Military Dept items 1-6, including files 1187/1914 Bakhtiari Road, 3893/1912 Bakhtiari and Lynch Road 2 microfilms, 35mm Post-Revolutionary Iran Newspaper Cuttings and Printed Ephemera BRO 8

BRO 8/1 [1981 - 1982]

Magazines related to Iran:

Mahjubah The Magazine for Muslim Women, Vol.1 No.4 (July 1981), No.10 (December 1981-January 1982), No.11/12 (February/March 1982)

Kayhan on the third anniversary of the Islamic Revolution

World War II The Postwar Conflicts No.170 The Gulf War

"The Basis of Shapour Bakhtiar's Political Concepts and Executive Programme" The War as Represented by Photographs

Imam (monthly publication by the Iranian Embassy in London) February 1981 and February 1982

9 magazines

BRO 8/2 1976 - 1981

Magazines related to Iran:

Mojahed The Organ of the People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran, Vol.I No.5 (May 1980), Vol.I No.7 (October 1980)

Special Report on the Muslim Brotherhood (Citizens for LaRouche, Wiesbaden, 1980) Who's Behind the Mad Khomeini (report commissioned by Lyndon H. LaRouche, ?1980) The Islamic Bulletin (Consulate General of the Islamic Republic of Iran, Manchester) issues No.8 (15 May 1981), 9 (30 May 1981) and 11 (July 1981)

The World of Islam festival brochure (London, 1976)

Arabic magazine

Biography of Imam Khomeini (Information Center of the Supreme Council for Defense Islamic Republic of Iran)

Arabic newsletters

To Whom It May Concern, open letter from Etehad-e Meli-e Zanan (Organisation of Iranian Students in England 1981)

BRO 8/3 January 1982 - January 1983

Weekly Publication of the Moslem Students Society - Britain (supporters of the People's Mojahedin Organisation of Iran) from issue 3

Iran Liberation a Publication of the Union of Moslem Iranian Students Societies Outside Iran supporters of the People's Mojahedin Organisation of Iran from issue 22 Issues: 2 (13 January 1982), 3 (20 January 1982), 10 (12 March 1982), 16 (26 April 1982), 17 (3 May 1982), 20 (24 May 1982), 22 (7 June 1982), 25 (28 June 1982), 26 (5 July 1982), 28 (19 July 1982), 30 (2 August 1982), 32 (16 August 1982), 38 (27 October (*sic, recte* September) 1982), 39 (4 October 1982), 40 (11 October 1982), 41 (18 October 1982), 42 (25 October 1982), 43 (1 November 1982), 44 (8 November 1982), 45 (15 November 1982), 51 (27 December 1982), 52 (10 January 1983), 54 (24 January 1983) 23 magazines

BRO 8/4 1979 - 1982

Pamphlets related to the Iranian Revolution:

Mehdi Bazargan, *The Inevitable Victory*, translated by Mohammad Yusefi (Bedford Ohio, 1978)

Programme of the National Council of Resistance and the Provisional Government of the Deomcratic Islamic Republic of Iran (UMISSOI 1982)

Women in Iran: The Part they played in the Revolution (Iranian Womens Group, London, ?1979)

Iranian Women The struggle since the revolution (The Iranian Women's Liberation Group, London 1979)

Azar Tabari, *No Revolution without Women's Liberation* (Campaign for Solidarity with Iran, London, 1979)

(Arabic pamphlet) (London)

Lily Mostafavi-Kashani, *The Massive Task Iran is Facing* (Committee for International Propagation of the Islamic Revolution, Tehran, 1981)

[Arabic pamphlet)

The People and the Revolutionary Courts

The Muslim Unity Week (Consulate General of the Islamic Republic of Iran)

The Programme of the Transitional Government of the Democratic Islamic Republic of Iran (Moslem Student Society, 1981)

A Call to Repentance and Prayer for Iran and the United States & American Clergy on Iran-U.S. Crisis (Islamic Revolution Series No.2, 1980)

The Speach Given by Brother Mojahed Masoud Rajavy; on the 4th of khordad (The People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran 1979)

Interview with Mojahed Brother Mas'ud Rajavi (One of the Leaders of the Mojahedin) About the National Council of Resistance in Paris (Moslem Students Society, London 1981)

Amnesty International Briefing Iran (Nottingham, November 1976)

The Opinion of the People's Mojahedin of Iran about the Referendum and the Way of Establishing an Islamic Republic (The People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran 1979) The Statement of the People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran in Response to the Recent Accusations of the Iranian Regime (The People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran, first edition 1977, reprinted 1979)

The Labour Movement in Iran A Short History (Iranian Peoples Support Committee, 1982)

Photocopies of chapters from Khomeini's *The Green Book*: 1 Islam as a Revolutionary Religion; Part II Social and Religious Sayings; 15 On the Five Namaz 18 printed paper booklets and 1 paper file

1976 - 1985 BRO 8/5 Magazines related to places other than Iran: Iraq, Land of the Two Rivers A Photographic Exhibition by Nik Wheeler (1980) UR Number One 1980 (the Iragi Cultural Centre, London) Irag (the Iragi Cultural Centre, London, 1978) Arab Report and Record 1976 Issue 10 Oman A Meed Special Report (June 1976) MEED Middle East Economic Digest Vol.20:26 (25 June 1976), Vol.20:27 (2 July 1976) Irag An economic report published by National Westminster Bank (June 1976) Memorandum on The Women in the S.A.D.R. (The National Union of the Saharawi Women, Stockholm, 1985), Western Sahara Bilderberg Society Meets to Plan New Oil 'Crisis' report, with a list of participants, and biographies (c.1978) 9 printed pamphlets BRO 8/6 1974 Family of Man Peoples of the world, how and where they live, parts 1,2,4-7,9,10, with an introductory poster 8 colour printed magazines + 1 poster [c.1982] BRO 8/7 Newspaper cuttings and photographs about Iran, with a note about the fate of Khosrow Qashqa'i. Paper file BRO 8/8-11 1979 - 1984 Newspaper cuttings from Western papers of book reviews and articles about Islam and Iran. 8. 1972-1978 9. 1979-1984 10. 1981-1989 11. 1982-1986 4 paper files 1975 - 1982 BRO 8/12 Newspaper cuttings re Lebanon, Pakistan and the West Bank (Palestine) Paper file BRO 8/13 1979 - 1982 Newspaper cuttings on Syria, Irag, Pakistan, Libya, Algeria, Morocco, Turkey, the Gulf, re oil, special reports and general affairs Paper file BRO 8/14-15 1977 - 1979 Newspaper cuttings re Iran 1977 - February 1979 September 1978 - December 1979 2 paper files BRO 8/16 1975 Newspaper cuttings on contemporary Middle East affairs, on Lebanon, the oil crisis, Qatar, the Trucial States, and on TV/film including the Dervishes of Kurdistan Paper file

BRO 8/17 1979 - 1982 Newspaper cuttings of *The Guardian* Third World Reviews etc Paper file

BRO 8/18 1972 - 1980

Newspaper cuttinmgs on Islam and the Middle East on politics, general, book reviews Paper file

BRO 8/19 February 1979 - November 1980 Newspaper cuttings of news reports on the foundation of the Iran Islamic Republic Paper file

BRO 8/20 [c.1980 - 1986] Posters, including the 10th anniversary of R.A.S.D. 1976-1986 and [The People's Mojahedin Organization of Iran] Paper file

Index Cards

BRO 9

BRO 9/1 [c.1970s] TNA documents, mostly FO references, with notes on them File of 5 x 8" index cards

BRO 9/2 [c.1970s]

Bibliography organised by country (Arabia, Sudan, U.A.R., Israel etc) and subject (cousin marriage, sedentaires, village studies, women in ME, tribes etc) File of 3 x 5" index cards, in a box

BRO 9/3 [c.1970s]

Notes on various topics, some organised by subject (land reform, folk Islam, political etc)

File of 5 x 8" index cards, in a box

BRO 9/4 [c.1970s]

Bibliography of documents and publications, alphabetically by author and also by subject (Bakhtiari travel, geology and oil, History, travel, Persian sources etc) File of 3 x 5" index cards

BRO 9/5 [c.1970s] Bibliography File of 3 x 5" index cards, in a box

BRO 9/6 [c.1970s]

Notes on various topics, including also a service paper for the funeral of Edward Evan Evans-Pritchard (1902-1973), All Souls Chapel [Oxford] 19 November 1973, and a letter from C.A. Gault to Brooks offering to help with his history of the Bakhtiaris, 15 April 1974 Flle of 5 x 8", 4 x 6", 3 x 5" index cards

BRO 9/7 1977 For the First Festival of Popular Traditions, 12-18 October 1977, Esfahan Linen banner

Offprints and Publications

```
BRO 10
```

BRO 10/1 1961 - 1984

Books about Iran:

1-2. John Mace, *Modern Persian* (1962), Brooks bookplate, 2 copies

3. *The Qashqa'i of Iran* (World of Islam Festival 1976 Whitworth Art Gallery University of Manchester), Brooks inscription 1976

4. The Alhambra and the Generalife, ed. M. Sanchez (Granada, c.1982), with inserts

5. S.E. Ibrahim and D.P. Cole, *Saudi Arabian Bedouin*, (Cairo Papers in Social Science, Vol. 1 Monograph 5, April 1978), Brooks bookplate

6. *Le Sacrament des Malades*, (Revue Catholique Internationale Communio, vol.IX No.5, September/October 1984)

7. *Echbal* (Arabic volume)

8. Geographische Zeitschrift, ed. A. Hettner (Wiesbaden 1970)

9. D. Ehmann, *Bahtiyaren - Persische Bergnomaden im Wandel der Zeit* (Wiesbaden 1975)

10. *Politics of Religion Development of Capitalism in Egypt*, (Khamsin Journal of Revolutionary Socialists of the Middle East 9, 1981)

11. J.M. Upton, *The History of Modern Iran and Interpretation* (Cambridge Mass 1961) 12. Ali Al-Wardi, *Soziologie des Nomadentums*, (Soziologische Texte Luchterhand 73, 1972), Arabic inscription

13. Nûr Ali-Shâh Elâhi, *L'Ésotérisme Kurde*, translated Mohammed Mokri, (Paris, 1966) 13 paper books

BRO 10/2 1984 - 1989

Theses on Iran:

1. Simintaj Bakhtiar, "Revolution and the Development of Women's Movements in 20th Century Iran" (Durham University MA thesis 1988), with a pass list for it of 24 November 1989

2. Ilsa Schumacher, "Ritual Devotion Among Shi'i in Bahrain", draft (?Durham University ?PhD thesis 1985), with notes and correspondence 1984-1985

2 paper files

BRO 10/3 18 - 21 March 1972

Nomad Symposium - The Desert and the Sown: a New Conceptualization, Cairo, programme, some Brooks notes and papers:

Talal Asad, "The Bedouin as a Military Force"

Warren W. Swidler, "Adaptive Processes Regulating Nomad/Sedentary Interaction in the Middle East"

Cynthia Nelson, Self, Spirit Possession and World View: an Illustration from Egypt Donald P. Cole, "The Enmeshment of Nomads in Saudi Arabian Society: the Case of the All Murrah"

Sherrif M. el-Hakim, "Some Economic Relations of the Zeyadiya of Darfur"

Abdalla Said Bujra, "The Social Implications of Developmental Policies: a Case Study from Egypt"

Abbas Mohammed, "The Nomadic and the Sedentary: Polar Complimentaries not Polar Opposites"

Abdel Ghaffar M. Ahmed, "Tribal and Sedentary Elites: a Bridge Between Two Communities"

G.J. Obermeyer, "Leadership and Transition in Bedouin Society: a Case Study" Gunnar Halaand, "Cattle, Camels and Grain: Some Aspects of the Interrelations of Subsistence Activities in Darfur"

Paper file

BRO 10/4 February - May [1972]

Leadership and Social Change Among the Shahsavan, Department of Anthropology [London University] Research Seminar, 27 Woburn Square, 4 papers by Richard L. Tapper, delivered 14 & 28 February, 21 March, 9 May Paper file

BRO 10/5 1959 - c.1975

Offprints of articles about Nomadism, with a list (only about half present) Paper file

BRO 10/6 1965 - c.1975

Offprints of articles about Middle East Kinship and Marriage, with a list (only 2 out of 12 present)

Paper file

BRO 10/7 1975

Offprints of papers from *Anthropology of the Middle East and North Africa: a Critical Assessment*, ed R.A. Fernea and J.M. Malarkey

Paper file

BRO 10/8 1965

Offprints of papers from *Dimensions of Culture Change in the Middle East*, ed J. Gulick, (Human Organisation special issue, Vol.24 No.1, Spring) Paper file

BRO 10/9 1963 - 1982

Offprints of articles re Middle East and North Africa

- 1. "The Young Turk Revolution", Feroz Ahmad
- 2. "Lebanese Institutions and Arab Nationalism", Pierre Rondot
- 3. "The Impact of the Technological Era", Peter Flinn
- 4. "The Significance of Oil", Peter R. Odell
- 5. "How the Arab bourgeoisie lost power", Arnold Hottinger
- 6. "Notes on the background of Arab Socialist thought", Malcolm H. Kerr
- 7. "The Neo-Ba-th Party of Syria", Avraham Ben-Tzur
- 8. "Islam and Socialism in the United Arab Republic", Fauzi M. Najjar

9. "Turkey in the Middle East", Andrew Mango

- 10. "The Iranian Deserts", Brian Spooner
- 11. "Islamic Society in Persia", (no author name)
- 12. "Introduction", Marc J. Swartz

13. "Languages, Le Nom Propre", Jean Molino, June 1982

14. "Islamic reform and the mystic tradition in eastern Turkey", Nur Yalman

- 15. "Introduction", Julian Pitt-Rivers
- 16. "Conflict in Irrigation", Robert A. Fernea, 1963

17. "Egypt and the Myth of the New Middle Class a comparative analysis", *Comparative Studies in Society & History*, Amos Perlmutter, 1967-8

18. "The domestic cycle and the distribution of power in Turkish villages", Paul Stirling, 9th Nov 1964

19. "Adolescence and Marriage in an Egyptian Village", Hamed Ammar

20. "Contextual Analysis and the Locus of the Model", Julian Pitt-Rivers, 1967

21. "The Emergence of the Middle East", C.G. Smith

Paper file

BRO 10/10 1958 - 1981

Offprints of articles re Middle East and North Africa

1. "Patterns of Kinship, Compraggio and Community in a South Italian Village", Leonard W. Moss and Stephen C. Cappannari

2. "Islam, Other Factors and Malay Backwardness: Comments on an argument", William Wilder, 1968

3. "The Proliferation of Segments in the Lineage of the Bedouin of Cyrenaica", Emrys Peters, 1959

4. "Some Structural Aspects of the Feud among the camel-herding Bedouin of Cyrenaica", E.L. Peters, July 1967

5. "The Continuity of Pashai Society", Jan Ovensen, 1981

6. "Das afghanische Ehegesetz – Versuch einer Wurdigung vor dem Hintergrund der Lebenswirklichkeit", Von Franziska-Sophie und Jeffrey H.P. Evans-von Krbek, 1977

7. "Process of Structural Change Within the Arab Village Extended Family", Henry Rosenfeld, 1958

8. "From Peasantry to Wage Labor and Residual Peasantry: The Transformation of an Arab Village", Henry Rosenfeld, 1964(?)

9. "A Death and a Youth Club: Feuding in a Turkish Village", A.P. Stirling

10. "On the Significance of Names in an Arab Village", Richard T. Antoun, 1968

11. "The Etiquette of Bargaining in the Middle East", Fuad I. Khuri, 1968

12. "Acculturation and Integration of Migrants in Israel", Abraham A. Weinberg

13. "Al Azhar", Sheik M. A. Draz

BRO 10/11 1949 - 1987

Offprints of articles re Middle East and North Africa

1. "Family Patrimonies and Economic Behaviour in Western Sicily", Jane Schneider

2. "Town and Country", John Davis

3. "Syrian Arabic Kinship Terms", Rodger P. Davies, 1949

4. "The Origins and Early Success of Islam: A discussion of Different Levels of Explanation", J.W. Bowker

5. "Proliferation of Segments Amongst the Bedouin of Cyrenaica", Emrys Peters, 1959

6. "On Determinants of the Status of Arab Village Women", Dr. Henry Rosenfeld, May 1960

7. "East of Beirut", Dorothy Park and Brenda Beck, March 1959

8. "Comment on Field Techniques in Ethnography Illustrated by a survey in the Ryukyu Islands", Douglas G. Haring, 1954

9. "Ideology and Change in Middle Eastern Tribal Societies", Phillip Carl Salzman, Dec 1978

10. "Afghan Nomads in Exile – Patterns of Organization and Re-Organization in Pakistan", Gorm Pederson, April 1987

11. "Some Aspects of Village Social Structure and Family Life in Northern Khuzistan", G. Goodell, June 1974

12. "Adaption and Political Organisation in Iranian Baluchistan", Philip C. Salzman

13. "Herd Composition and Social Structure: on Building Models of Nomadic Pastoral Societies", Paula G. Rubel

14. "Nomad-Sedentary Interethnic relations in Iran and Afghanistan", Abraham Rosman and Paula G. Rubel, 1976

15. "Seasonal Dwellings of Farmers in North-Western Luristan", Lennart Edelburg, 1966/7

16. *Sociologus Journal*, Richard Thurnwald, contains "Kinship and Marriage in Eastern Persia" by Brian Spooner, 1965

17. "Honour in Exile: Continuity and Change among Afghan Refugees", Inger W. Boesen

18. "Afghanistan: State and Society in Retrospect", M. Nazif Shahrani, 2 April 1987

19. "Sociopolitical adjustment among Afghan refugees in Pakistan", Pierre Centlivres, March 1987

20. "The Nomadic Tribes of Persia Today", Captain Oliver Garrod M.B.E

21. "Le Foyer Kurde", Moh Mokri

Paper file

BRO 10/12 1948 - 1980

Offprints of articles re Middle East and North Africa

1. "Nubian Zar Ceremonies as Psychotherapy", John. G. Kennedy, Winter 1967

2. "Entretien avec Pierre et Micheline Centlivres Et Si on Parlait de L'Afghanistan", Pierre Centlivres, Sept. 1980

3. "Nomadism in Modern Afghanistan: Asset or Anachronism?", Richard Tapper, 1974

4. "An Ethnographic and Ecological Survey of Luristan, Western Persia: Modernization in a Nomadic Pastoral Society", Jacob Black-Michaud, May 1976

5. "Political Organization among Nomadic Peoples", Philip C. Salzman, April 1967

6. "The Anazah Tribes", Touvia Ashkenazi, 1948

BRO 10/13 [1990s] Sue Wright's offprints of articles on Anthropology policy Paper file

Lecture Notes, Newspaper Cuttings and Offprints

BRO 11

BRO 11/1/1 1987 - 1989 Brooks lecture notes: Religion lectures Religion 1988/89: Welcome to the God slot Religion 1987 Hammer and Cross 1988 (The Hammer and the Cross - BBC1, Sunday 10.15) From Russia to Nicaragua Roman Catholic CHurch Hierarchy Religion lecture 3 1988 The Catholic Political ... 1982 Liberation Theology 1984 Revolution in the Church 'The Pilgrim Pope' 1988 newspaper cutting Paper file BRO 11/1/2 1986 - 1988 Religion and Politics, Church and State, newspaper cuttings Paper file BRO 11/1/3 1984 - 1986 Religion newspaper cuttings Paper file BRO 11/1/4 1988 Video lecture notes by Brooks Paper file BRO 11/1/5 1985 - 1988 Theology of Liberation, lecture notes by Brooks, with some newspaper cuttings Paper file BRO 11/1/6 1985 Religion, video transcripts, lecture notes by Brooks Paper file BRO 11/1/7 1982 - 1988 Religion lecture notes and video notes by Brooks, with newspaper cuttings Paper file BRO 11/2/1 1981 - 1989 Music newspaper cuttings Paper file BRO 11/2/2 [1980s] Music notes by Brooks Paper file BRO 11/2/3 1968 - 1983 Wagner notes by Brooks and newspaper cuttings Paper file

BRO 11/2/4 1973 - 1981

Music, notes by Brooks and newspaper cuttings: opera, theory; notes from Zuckerhandl, Levi-Strauss, Blacking; operas, Wagner, Britten, Beethoven, Bizet Paper file

BRO 11/2/5 1976 - 1982 Theatre, Drama, Art, newspaper cuttings and notes by Brooks Paper file

BRO 11/2/6 1973 - 1982, most 1982 Drama, Opera, Music, newspaper cuttings and notes by Brooks Paper file

BRO 11/3 [1970s]

Offprints categorised [by Brooks] as Religion, but also ritual, animals ethnoscience, witchcraft etc

- 1. 'African Systems of Thought: An Anglo-French Dialogue' Richards, A.
- 2. 'Destiny and the Unconscious in West Africa' Horton, R. [1961]
- 3. 'Ritual Man in Africa' Horton, R. (1964)
- 4. 'African Traditional Thought and Western Science' (part 1) Horton, R.
- 5. 'African Traditional Thought and Western Science' (part 2) Horton, R.
- 6. 'Neo-Tylorianism: Sound Sense or Sinister Prejudice' Horton R. [1968]

7. 'Virgin Birth, Partenogenesis and Physiological Paternity: An Essay in Cultural Interpretation' Spiro, M.

8. Correspondence on Spiro, M. 'Virgin Birth, Partenogenesis and Physiological Paternity: An Essay in Cultural Interpretation'

9. Correspondence on Spiro, M. 'Virgin Birth, Partenogenesis and Physiological Paternity: An Essay in Cultural Interpretation'

10. 'Athropological Aspects of Language: Animal Categories and Verbal Abuse' Leach, E.

11. 'Hyena and Rabbit: A Kaguru Representation of Matrilineal Relations' Beidelman, T.

12. 'Why is the Cassowary not a Bird? A Problem of Zoological Taxonomy Among the Karam of the New Guinea Highlands' Bulmer, R.

13. 'Twins, Birds and Vegetables: Problems of Identification in Primitive Religious Thought' Firth, R.

14. 'Studies in Ethnoscience' Sturtevant, W.

15. 'The Left Hand of the Mugwe: An Analytical Note on the Structure of Meru Symbolism' Needham, R.

16. 'Right and Left Hand Among the Kaguru: A Note on Symbolic Classification' Beidelman, T.

- 17. 'Dual Symbolic Classification Among the Gogo of Central Tanzania' Ribgy, P. (1966)
- 18. 'Right and Left in Nyoro Symbolic Classification' Needham, R.
- 19. 'Aspects of Nyoro Symbolism' Beattie, J.
- 20. 'Ritual and Social Change' Beattie, J.
- 21. 'Swazi Royal Ritual' Beidelman, T.
- 22. 'Dogon Culture-Profane and Arcane' Douglas, M.
- 23. 'Witch Beliefs in Central Africa' Douglas, M.
- 24. 'Psychological and Social Explanations of Witchcraft' Kennedy, J.

25. 'The Social Factors in Control of Cognition: Some Factors in Joke Perception' Douglas, M. [1968]

26. 'Ambiguity, Classification and Change: The Function of Riddles' Hamnett, I.

27. 'Joking Relationships, Kin Categories, and Clanship Among the Gogo' Rigby, P. [1968]

28. 'The Head and the Loins: Levi-Strauss and Beyond' Willis, R.

29. 'Animals Are Good to Think and Good to Prohibit' Tambiah, S. [1969] Paper file

BRO 11/4 1954 - 1985

Offprints on such as anthropology, politics, networks, sociology, customs, women, spirituality, leadership, social anthropology, religion, ritual, agrarian reform

- 1. 'Local Level Politics' Bailey, F.
- 2. 'Le Mythe Révolutionnaire' Baptiste
- 3. 'Paradigms' Barnes, S.
- 4. 'Networks and Political Processes' Barnes J.
- 5. 'Local Level Politics: Social and Cultural Perspectives' Barnes J.
- 6. 'Anthropological Models and Social Reality' Barth, F. (1965)
- 7. 'Models of Social Organisation' Barth, F. (1966)
- 8. 'Sociology Uncertain' Benet, F.
- 9. 'Pourquoi braconner?' Bromberger, C. (1982)
- 10. 'La Chasse et La Cueillette aujourd'hui' Bromberger, C. (1982)
- 11. 'Technologie et Analyse Sémantique des Objets' Bromberger, C. (1979)
- 12. 'Politics of Mysticism' Cohen, A.
- 13. 'Custom and Politics in Urban Africa: A Study of Hausa Migrants in Yonibu Towns'Cohen, A. Routledge, 1969' (chapter offprints in file)

14. 'Women's Spirit Possession and Urban Adaption in the Muslim N Sudan' Constantinides, P. (1978)

- 15. 'Women Heal Women' Constantinides, P. (1983)
- 16. 'Ill at Ease and Sick at Heart' Constantinides, P. (1983)

17. 'Spirit Possession and Sexual Segregation in a Muslim Society' Constantinides, P. [1985]

- 18. 'Social Anthropology and the Method of Controlled Compassion' Eggan, F.(1954)
- 19. Leadership: Some Central African and Melanesian Contrasts' Epstein, A
- 20. 'Le Traditionalisme par excès de Modernité' Favret, J. (1967)
- 21. 'Function' Firth, R.
- 22. 'A Chinese Phase in Social Anthropology' Freedman, M. (1963)
- 23. 'Conflict and Congruence in Anthropological Theory' Freeman, L.
- 24. 'Regional Cult or National Religion: The Predatory Expansion of Umbanda in Urban Brazil' Fry, P. (1976)
- 25. 'Magic, Perfume, Dream' Gell, A.
- 26. 'Democracy and Industrialisation' Gellner, E. (1967)

27. 'Professional and Party Ethics in Tribal Areas in South and Central Africa' Gluckman, M.

- 28. 'Utility of the Equilibrium Model in the Study of Social Change' Gluckman, M.
- 29. 'The Limits of Irrationality' (1967) Hollis, M.
- 30. 'Language Conflicts and Political Community' Inglehart and Woodward
- 31. 'Ideology and Conflict in Lower Class Communities' Jayawardena, C.
- 32. 'A History of Anthropological Thought' Kroeber, A.
- 33. 'Introduction' Lewis, I.
- 34. 'Comparisons in Cultural Anthropology' Lewis, O.
- 35. 'Comparisons in Cultural Anthropology', 'Yearbook of Anthropology' Lewis, O. (1955)
- 36. 'Some Problems About Rationality' Lukes, S. (1967)
- 37. 'Functionalism, Realpolitik, and Anthropology in Underdeveloped Areas' Manners, R.
- 38. 'Siamese Twins, Birds and the Double Helix' Milner, G.
- 39. 'General and Ethnology' Nicholas, R.

40. '... and Political Activity', 'Part IV: Rules, Resources and Groups in Political Contests' Nicholas, R. 41. 'Religion in Middle Eastern, Far Eastern and Western Culture' Patai, R. 42. 'Rationality and the Structural Analysis of Myth' Torrence, J. 43. 'Leadership and the Decision Making Process' Tuden, A. 44. 'Agrarian Reform in Historical Perspective' Tuma, E. 45. 'Ritual Aspects of Conflict Control in African Micropolitics' Turner, V. 46. 'Preliminary Analysis of Ndembu Divinatory Symbolism' Turner, V. 46 paper booklets BRO 11/5/1 1977 - 1980 Newspaper cuttings, book reviews on language and anthropology Paper file BRO 11/5/2 1975 - 1977 Newspaper cuttings, book reviews on language, semiotics and semantics, about how different cultures use languages to conceptualise expereince, with some Brooks notes on Steiner's After Babel Paper file BRO 11/5/3 1980 Newspaper cuttings, book reviews of E.E. Evans-Pritchard, Le Roy Ladurie etc Paper file BRO 11/5/4 1985 - 1986 Newspaper cuttings, book reviews of anthropology Paper file BRO 11/5/5 1984 - 1987 Newspaper cuttings, book reviews of anthropology (Mead, Douglas, Benedict etc) Paper file BRO 11/5/6 1975 - 1977 Newspaper cuttings, book and programme reviews on such as language, oral history, continuity/adaptation